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S .O .S
To Every Man, 
W oman and Child 
In Donley County:

If you haven’t helped the 
World War I, II and Korean 
Theater Veterans with their new 
American Legion building pro
ject, please do so at once.

Here's the story—The Clark- 
Brock Post located in Clarendon, 
Texas is the only American Leg
ion Post in this entire district 
which has not had a home or 
building of some sort to call their 
own. The Boys have worked hard 
and made/ what money that has 
come into their hands really 
count toward buying a building 
for a Legion Home. Purchase of 
the Mulkey Theatre building, 
formerly the Pastime Theatre, 
was recently completed and all 
hands have turned to and really 
put out some heavy heavy in lay
ing one of the finest hardwood 
floors in .town, (or let’s say in the 
United States) so that the Legion 
membership, their wives and the 
entire population of this county 
will have a first class place in 
which to dance. Not only danc
ing, but the stage has been left so 
that plays, lectures and many 
other types of entertainment may 
be had in this building. The boys 
encourage you to rent this fully 
air-conditioned recreation hall 
for your private parties, also 
profit-making enterprises. The 
minimum rent rate for private 
parties is only $10.00 while the 
rate for profit-making affairs is 
only $20.00. The Legion Auxiliary 
will be equipped to serve sand 
wiches, coffee and soft drinks, 
also a check room will be avail
able.

Many donations have already 
come in to help make this nice 
recreation hall possible, and of 
course, they will need more 
money in order to put it in first 
class condition. Please mail your 
check tb American Legion, Clar
endon, Texas and mark it “build
ing fund.” If you pay by cash 
please give it to Willard Skelton 
or Pete Kunz. No donation is too 
small. If you can’t give more 
than fifty cents or a dollar, the 
boys will gladly accept it and 
thank you from the bottom of 
their hearts. The public is invited 
to come in any time and inspect 
the new Legion home.

Below is a donor list to show 
you how we are coming along 
with the Fund.

Commander
Jack E. Gray.

J. R. Porter $350, Clyde Slavin 
$106, Waymon Noblet $100, Odos 
Caraway $100, Farmers State 
Bank $100, Donley County State 
Bank $100, First National Bank 
$100, Kelly Chamberlain $50, W. 
H. Skelton $50. Jack Gray $50, 
Bob Moss $50, F. E. Caraway $50, 
W. W. Sandifer $50. Greene Dry 
Goods $50, Clarendon Furniture 
$50, Frank White Jr. $50. Estlack 
Machinery $50, H. T. Burton $25. 
Glenn Hoggatt $25, Curtis Mean 
$20. James D. Gouldy $20.

Subscribed to date $1,546.00
Amount of note $12,000.00

Contact Being M ade 
For New C of C Mgr.

The Leader has been informed 
that contact is being made at the 
present time for a new manager 
of the local Chamber of Com
merce. Mr. W. S. Whaley who has 
been manager here for the past 
year and a half has turned in his 
resignation due to ill health and 
at the present time he" is in a Ft. 
Worth, hospital following surgery 
on both legs. His resignation be
comes effective June 1st. Mr. 
Jimmy Faulkner of Amarillo is 
being considered for the position 
and a definite report in this re
gard should be forthcoming next 
week. Mr. Faulkner is 30 years 
old and has no family of his own. 
He has been highly recommended 
in every way and the local board 
feels that Clarendon will be for
tunate in securing Mr. Faulkner’s 
services. He has been with the 
Texas Employment Commission 
at Amarillo for the past 5tfe 
years. If the contract with Mr. 
Faulkner is completed he will as
sume his duties here June 15.

DONLEY COUNTY and ITS TRADE TERRITORY
5Z.

1951
A Common Paper for Common People

Local Baseball Club 
Has Field Day 
A t St. Francis

The Clarendon baseball club 
really had a field day at St. 
Francis last Sunday defeating St. 
Francis 32 to 7. After relieving 
Roy Stewart in the first inning 
Eddie Reynolds went all tha way 
on the mound.

The locals racked up four home 
runs to their credit with Jr. Spier 
.accounting for two and Skinny 
Putman two. The bases were 
loaded when Spier knocked his j 
first homer and two men were on I 
when he hit the second. Putman j 
drove in two men with his second, 
homer. Brooks hit two triples and 
three doubles.

The locals are building strength { 
each week and are staying on the 
winning side of the ledger. They 
will play the Amarillo Sports in 
another Cap Rock League game 
here this coming Sunday.

SENIORS TO LEAVE 
SUNDAY FOR 
COLORADO

Clarendon High School seniors 
will leave Sunday morning for a 
week in Colorado. They will be 
accompanied by R. E. Drennan, 
Mrs. Rufus White, Mrs. Joe Rit
ter and Tom Seay.

Highlights of the trip are ex
pected to be the Royal Gorge, 
Colorado State Penitentiary, Sev
en Falls, Garden of the Gods, 
Cave of the Winds, U. S. Mint, 
Elitch’s Gardens, and Lakeside 
Amusement Park.

Reservations have been made 
for the group Sunday at the 
Parkview Court in Canyon City; 
Monday, Tuesday, and Wednes
day at the Antlers Hotel in Col
orado Springs; Thursday and Fri
day at the Shirley-Savoy Hotel 
in Denver.

Seniors planning to make the 
trip are Millie Allen, Nell Bent
ley, Mary Edna Elmore, Naomi 
Gibson, Wanda Jo Graham, Nel
lie Jon Heathington, Jeaneta 
Hewett, Marjorie Hill, Dorris 
Knorpp, Alice McCrary, Verne 
Morris, Ramona Rhea, Jo Ann 
Ritter, Doris Smith, Jo Anne Sib
ley, Jeanette Stogner, Ann Tal
ley, Jack Brooks, J. P. Carlile, 
Drew Christie, John W. Craw
ford, Wesley Farr, Ronald Lam- 
berth, Wilson Lane, Arlis Moor
ing, Billy Carl Pittman, Millard 
Word, Guy Alden Wright, and 
John McAllister.

Last Rites Held 
M onday For 
Mrs. Boston

Final rites for Mrs. Sarah 
Georgia Boston, a pioneer resi
dent of the Panhandle who died 
at her home in Amarillo Satur
day, were held Monday afternoon 
in Boxwell Brothers Ivy Chapel 
with Dr. E. B. Fincher officiating. 
Interment was in Llano Ceipe- 
tery.

Mrs. Boston, age 81, moved to 
Amarillo in 1939 after living for 
a long number of years on a farm 
near Hedley. She was the widow 
of J. R. Boston, who passed away 
in 1946.

Survivors include five sons, 
U. J. and L. C. Boston of Ama
rillo, W. M. Boston of Goodnight, 
P. T. Boston of Shamrock and 
Jerry Boston of Pampa; one 
daughter, Mrs. Otto Meyers of 
Childress, 17 grandchildren and 
11 great-grandchildren.

Services Held SundRy Commencement Exercises Highlight
For D. W. Hinkle A ^  • i . a , r  . , ~ &

A c t i v i t i e s  l o n i g h t  A n d  r n d a y
The past week has been quite

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
TO BEGIN MAY 28

Beginning Monday morning at 
8:45 the Vacation Bible School of 
the First Baptist Church will get 
under way. The school will be 
from 8:45 to 11:15 each morning. 
The time will be May 28 to June 
6. Boys and girls from ages 4 
through 16 are included in this 
school. Also a Nursery will be 
provided for smaller children.

A special feature for the school 
on Monday is a moving picture 
for all who attend. The picture 
is entitled “In His Name.” Every 
boy and girl in and around 
Clarendon is invited to attend 
this school.

City To Give Storm 
Warning Signals

In cooperation with the State 
Department of Public Safety and 
the U. S. Weather Bureau, the 
officials of the City of Clarendon 
have arranged to give the people 
of this area storm warning* at 
which time cyclonic or other 
severe storm conditions arise 
When such conditions appear, the 
Fire Station will be notified and 
the fireman will give two sirene 
blasts signaling the warning so 
everyone will have an opportun
ity to be on the alert.

The city officials reported that 
they were happy to have this 
opportunity to cooperate with 
the above departments in render
ing this service and want every 
one to know that it will be a 24 
hour service. Remember, when 
you hear two sirene blasts at the 
Fire Station it means a storm 
warning.

ATTEND CEREMONIALS 
IN AMARILLO

The annual spring ceremonials 
of Khiva Temple of the Mystic 
Shrine were held in Amarillo 
Sunday and Monday. There was 
a registration of 1500 nobles and 
ladies and novices and their 
ladies. Among those attending 
from Clarendon were Mr. and 
Mrs. Johnny Blocker, Jr., Mr. and 
Mrs. J. F. Blocker, Sr., Mr. and 
Mrs. Frank Thomas, Mrs. Svea 
Jones, Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Mc- 
Murtry, Mr. and Mrs. Lee Bell, 
Mr. and Mrs. Homer Estlack, 
Sgt. 1/c R. A. Beverly, Mr. and 
Mrs. Heckle Stark, Mr. and Mrs. 
C. E. Bairfield, Mr. and Mrs.
L. L. Wallace, Mr. and Mrs. Geo. 
Thompson, Mr. and Mrs. Ed 
Hodges, Mr. and Mrs. C. W. Ben
nett, Jr., and Mr. and Mrs. Carl
M. Bennett.

Orchids For 
750 Ladies

A large number of ladies, in 
fact 750 of them, will have the 
opportunity to wear a real, genu 
ine orchid this coming Saturday, 
May 26, according to a statement 
being advertised by the House
hold Supply Company in a page 
advertisement in this issue of the 
Leader.

Mr. Bill Todd and Mr. J. G. 
McAnear, co-owners of the busi
ness .reported that the 750 lovely 
Aloha Queen Orchids would be 
flown from Hawaii to Amarillo 
and be here in ample time for 
their Open House showing of the 
Silver Anniversary Servel Gas 
Refrigerators Saturday morning. 
Turn to their advertisement in 
this issue of the Leader for full 
particulars regarding their Open 
House affair.

GRADUATION EXERCISES 
AT CANYON MAY 28

Commencement exercises for 
251 West Texas State College 
degree candidates will be held 
Monday morning at 10 o'clock in 
the Administration Auditorium 
with Dr. Umphrey Lee, president 
of Southern Methodist University 
in Dallas, delivering the address.

Among those taking the tradi
tional senior walk from the 
Panhandle Plains museum to the 
Administration building are a 
nupiber of former Clarendon 
students. Mary Juanelle Steven
son is a candidate for a B. A. 
degree. Candidates for B. S. de
grees are Amna B. Bailew, F. G. 
Crofford, Edna Lucille Dale, Wel
don Eugene Day, Robert H. Nay
lor and Malcolm Darrell Proctor.

Funeral services were held 
Sunday afternoon at the Church 
of Christ for David Washington 
Hinkle with Robert Copeland, 
local minister, officiating.

Mr. Hinkle, age 83, passed a- 
way at his home here Saturday 
afternoon following a lengthy 
illness. He was a retired farmer 
and had been a resident of Don
ley County since 1907.

Survivors include his wife, six 
daughters, Mrs. Stella Goode, 
Mrs. Lloyd Reid, Mrs. C. C. Bark
er, all of Clarendon; Miss Ivy 
Dea Hinkle, Dumas; Mrs. Law
rence Watson, McLean: Miss 
Amy Hinkle, Muncie, Ind.; five 
sons, Jim, Raymond and R. V. 
Hinkle, all of Tahoka; Marvin of 
Portland, Oregon; Orville of 
Caldwell, Idaho; 28 grandchild
ren and 15 great-grandchildren.

Pallbearers were A1 Dever, Roy 
Jenkins, Gordon Mann, Hollie 
Woods, L. M. Smith and H. G. 
Bobbitt.

Burial was in Citizens Ceme
tery with the Murphy-Spicer 
Funeral Home in charge of ar
rangements.

FUNERAL SERVICES ,
HELD IN DUMAS

Funeral services were held in 
the First Christian Church in 
Dumas Monday afternoon for 
Mrs. Pearl Ann Bain with Rev. 
Leon Smith officiating. Mrs. 
Bain, mother of Patrolman Rus
sell Bain of Clarendon, died 
Thursday at her home in Dumas. 
Burial was in the Dumas ceme
tery. Survivors include the hus
band, 4 sons, a daughter, three 
sisters, a brother and 9 grand
children.

Attending the funeral from 
Clarendon were G. W. Bradshaw, 
Kenneth Dale, Mr. and Mrs. C. N. 
Brewer, Mr. and Mrs. Truett 
Behrens, Mr. and Mrs. Paul 
Schull, Guy Wright, and Mr. and 
Mrs. Noel Cudd.

4-H CLUB MEMBERS MEET 
W ITH  COUNTY AGENT

Members of the 4-H Club met 
in the office of county agent 
H. M. Breedlove last Friday night 
and twenty members were pres
ent. Breedlove discussed the use 
of insecticides for the control of 
horn flies and stable flies. All 
4-H Club members will use DDT 
and lindane for the control of 
flies on livestock and around the 
farm buildings this summer. Bul
letins were issued to the mem
bers on different types of farm
ing, ranching and home garden
ing so that the boys can start 
them a library of farm publica
tions by the A&M College Ex
periment stations. This will give 
them some good information at 
home to read in their spare time.

Notes from - - - 
CITY HALL

Your city officials have been 
receiving several complaints in 
regard to livestock being allowed 
to run loose and roam over our 
city, and especially being allow
ed to graze in our City Park at 
night time. It has also been re
ported that some youngsters 
horseback riding, have been rid
ing across lawns and flower 
gardens. The city ordinance pro
hibits livestock being allowed to 
run loose in our city. We are ask
ing you people that have live
stock to keep them in lots or 
somewhere on your own prem
ises and not let them roam about 
as you are subject to any dam
age done and a fine, if and when 
found guilty of not complying 
with this ordinance. Let’s be 
more careful and not allow this 
to happen any more. Thanks,

Major B. Hudson, Mayor.

FORMER RESIDENT DIES 
AT TURNERSVILLE

Word was received here Mon
day night of the death of J. E. 
Hollingsworth. Mr. Hollings
worth was employed as a barber 
at Whitlock’s Barber Shop for 
several years before moving to 
Tumersville about a year ago. He 
died suddenly Monday afternoon. 
Funeral services were tentatively 
set for Wednesday afternoon.

Survivors include his wife; a 
daughter, Mrs. Ben Kyser of 
Clarendon; a son, Douglas of 
Phoenix, Arizona; a brother, Vir
gil of Amarillo; a sister living in 
Childress; and a grandson, Jan 
Hollingsworth of Phoenix, Ariz.

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Townsend 
spent the week end in Dallas.

Youth Center News
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Wilson 

sponsored at the Canteen Satur
day night. Tuesday night, Mr. 
and Mrs. George Schollenbarger 
were the sponsors.

The Canteen will be open as 
usual Saturday and Tuesday 
nights, until further notice.

BAPTIST CHURCH 
HOMECOMING AT 
BRICE LAST SUNDAY

The Baptist Church at Brice 
observed homecoming Sunday 
with Sunday School at the regu 
lar hour and church services at 
11 o’clock. Bro. Milton O. Evans 
of Skellytown was present to 
preach. Bro. Evans was formerly 
a pastor of the church. This was 
a community affair and a bounti
ful picnic lunch was spread at 
the noon hour.

Among those attending from 
Clarendon were Mr. and Mrs. 
W M. Cross and family, Mr. and 
Mrs. J. G. McAnear and family, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Todd, Mrs. A. 
P. Todd, Mr*. M. L. Pittman and 
Mrs. Dewey Hendrix and Martin.

Mr. and Mrs. Claude Eudy and 
son and Mrs. Millican of Amarillo 
visited in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Bob Head Sunday.

C attlem en Meet 
W ith Congressman

By Lee Shaller. President
Donley County Farm Bureau
In spite of the fact that it was 

impossible to obtain a definite 
hour with our Congressman, 
about 20 ranchers enjoyed a visit 
with him, from 5 to 6 o’clock Fri
day afternoon, in regard to meat 
roll back prices.

Mr. Rogers informed us just 
how firm DiSalle is in his belief 
in meat prices.

Mr. DiSalle as well as a num
ber of the Eastern Congressmen, 
Senators and O.P.S. Committee 
men, actually believe that all 
cattlemen, like all oil men, are 
wealthy, as the ones that have 
l>een to Washington to defend us 
are those that are able to pay 
their own expenses. That all we 
have to do, is go out and round
up the cows and calves in the 
fall, cut off the calves, and sell 
them. As an example, say they 
weighed 400 lbs. and brought 30c; 
of course every cow has a calf, 
with a good percentage of twins. 
That $120.00 in their estimation 
is all profit. Take off 29% 
($34.80) which leaves $85.20. It 
looks to DiSalle like any one 
could get along on that.

Mr. Rogers insists that he and 
other Congressmen and Senators 
need proof in figures, from cow
men, men who run yearlings, 
feeders, traders, small butchers; 
in other words, all phases of the 
cattle industry, showing how 
much it costs to produce the 
actual pounds per animal, in your 
particular case, in order to prove 
to those who have authority in 
O. P. S. what a 29% roll back 
in cattle prices really means. .

Mr. Rogers also invites letters 
from housewives, expressing its 
effect upon their purchases.

He stressed that the purpose 
of his visit to the Panhandle was 
to gather facts, in order to prop
erly present our problems.

He feels that too much time is 
being spent on the dismissal of 
MacArthur, while problems of 
more vital importance are being 
treated without proper investi
gation.

Congressman Rogers revealed 
that Representatives were anx
ious to slash economy; but when 
it diverted back to the area they 
themselves represent, some have 
been known to oppose.

Let's back our Congressman 
and give him the facts and fig
ures of our individual problem.

Address it to:
Honorable Walter Rogers 
Member of Congress 
108 House Office, 
Washington, D. C.

ESTLACK SELECTED TO 
HEAD POSTMASTERS

The quarterly session of the 
postmasters and supervisors of 
the Texas Panhandle was held 
in the Federal building in Ama
rillo Saturday. This being the 
last meeting for the fiscal year, 
officers were elected for the com
ing year. Postmaster W. B. 
Weatherred of Pampa presided.

J. C. Estlack, Clarendon post
master, was elected president. 
D. V. Baker, supervisor in the 
Amarillo post office was selected 
as first vice president. Imogene 
Benton, Sunray postmaster was 
chosen second vice president. 
Arlo F. Kelly, supervisor in the 
Amarillo post office was chosen 
secretary-treasurer.

Post office inspectors are urged 
to and do attend these sessions 
where study and discussion is 
had of the problems that arise in 
the postal service. They also ex
plain new rujings and changes 
recently made in the handling of 
postal matters.

These sessions are attended by 
practically every postmaster in 
the district for the knowledge to 
be gained, and for the fellowship. 
That includes both men and 
women in the service.

Following the sessions late 
Saturday, the gathering adjourn
ed to enjoy a chicken fry at 
Myers Chicken Restaurant, a 
program of entertainment and 
fellowship.

C ryder Buys 
Skelton Drug

Announcement is being made 
in this issue of the Leader of the 
purchase of the Skelton Drug by 
Jimmie Cryder from L. H. Skel
ton. Mr. Cryder took over man
agement of the business May 17.

Mr. Cryder was formerly with 
the personnel as a cook at Boys 
Ranch at Old Tascosa. He has 
been active in youth activities for j me®n mofe 
a number of years and plans to 
cater to the younger set in his 
new business which will be 
known as the Sugar Bowl. He 
was employed as cook at Terry’s 
Cafe prior to the purchase of the 
Skelton Drug. He will hold Open 
House at his new business this 
coming Saturday. For further 
particulars turn to his advertise
ment in this issue of the Leader.

Mr. and Mrp. Gordon Lee and 
son of Claude visited in the home 
of Mrs. E. W. Tyler Tuesday.

Mr. and Mrs. John L. Norris of 
Midland visited the week end 
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. H. 
T. Burton.

Mr. and Mrs. H. L. McElvany 
of Amarillo visited Sunday in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. C. L. Ben
son and children.

H. M. BREEDLOVE ATTENDS 
COUNTY AGENTS 
CONFERENCE

County Agent H. M. Breedlove 
attended a conference of county 
agents in district three at Wichita 
Falls from Monday through Wed
nesday of this week. J. A. Sco
field, district agent, was in charge 
of the conference. Agents were 
brought up to date on the latest 
development at the experiment 
station of the Texas A&M College 
System and 4-H Club work was 
discussed and the district en
campment to be held in Wichita 
Falls in early August.

Farm labor appears to be a 
problem for this fall if we are 
lucky enough to make a big crop 
or even a normal crop. Many 
young men have joined the arm
ed forces and most of our harvest 
labor will come from the lower 
part of the state.

Meetings are held of this type 
quite often to keep county agents 
up on the latest developments to 
take home to the people in their 
counties.

busy for both students and teach
ers in preparation for the various 
school activities that come at this 
time of year. The Baccalaureate 
Service was held Sunday evening 
at the gym with a large crowd in 
attendance even though a blust
ery cloud with a heavy downpour 
of rain blew in only a short time 
before the program was to begin. 
Next on the program was the 
Senior Class night which was 
held Wednesday night. Alice 
McCrary, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Forrest McCrary, gave the 
valedictory address and Miss 
Mary Edna Elmore, daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Fontayne Elmore, 
gave the salutatory address.

Tonight, twenty-five Jr. Col
lege students will receive their 
diplomas during the commence
ment exercises which will be 
held at the gym at 8 p. m. The 
main address of the evening will 
be given by C. J. Humphrey of 
Amarillo. Mr. Humphrey has the 
reputation of being a very good 
speaker and many are looking 
forward to hearing him address 
this graduating group tonight.

Next on the program will be 
the Jr. High graduation exercises 
which will be held in the Jr. 
High auditorium Friday morning 
at 10 o’clock. There will be 58 in 
this class to receive their di
plomas.

Friday evening at 8 p. m. in 
the gym, Mr. W. B. Weatherred 
of Pampa will address the High 
School Seniors. Mr. Weatherred 
needs very little introduction due 
to his former connections and 
frequent visits here. At the pres
ent time he is Postmaster at 
Pampa. There will be thirty-one 
to receive their diplomas at this 
commencement exercise.

Plan to attend all of the com
mencement exercises if you can. 
These will be great moments in 
the lives of our young people who 
will be graduating, and your 
presence will make each event 

to each individual 
student of each graduating class. 
The receiving of their diplomas 
will mean that they have com
pleted the prescribed school 
studies necessary for them to be 
able to pass on to a higher school 
of learning or out into the fields 
of every day life.

BAND AND ORCHESTRA 
PARENTS MEET

Members of the Band and 
Orchestra parents organization 
met at the Band Hall Monday 
night. Mrs. J. G. McAnear, presi
dent, presided. All pending busi
ness matters were taken up as 
this was the final meeting of the 
school year.

The following officers were 
elected for the school year 
1951-52; W. A. Riney, President; 
Mrs. W. W. Sandifer, Vice Presi
dent; W. W. Sandifer, Secretary- 
Treasurer; Mrs. G. W. Estlack, 
Reporter.

Sunshine Needed, But 
Very Few Fussing 
About The Rains

According to the official wea
ther station at the airport, this 
vicinity has received 5.29 inches 
of moisture since Wednesday, 
May 16. The unofficial total here 
in town was 6.25 inches and other 
sections of the county have meas
ured up to eight inches or over as 
the rain fell as spotted showers 
or heavy downfall causing the 
moisture total to vary within a 
mile’s distance. Most of the above 
amount was received Thursday 
and Friday. The shower Sunday 
netted .30 inch and the rain and 
hail Monday totaled .60 inch. The 
total for the month of May stands 
at 5.42 and the year’s official 
total is 7.95 according to Mrs. 
Edna Smith at the airport.

The shower Monday evening 
was accompanied by hail in some 
sections. The Brice area received 
a damaging hail and heavy hail 
was reported in the Ashtola 
vicinity.

Farmers and ranchers have re
joiced over this bountiful supply 
of moisture and even though they 
are being held out of their fields, 
very few are complaining about 
the additional showers. They are 
eager to see more sunshine so 
they can put in those long hours 
planting what everyone hopes 
will be a bumper crop.
GRADUATES AT SHERMAN
Mr. and Mrs. J. H. Howze will 

leave Saturday to attend gradu
ation exercises at Austin College 
in Sherman Monday. Their son, 
Jimmy Dean Howze will be a 
member of the graduating class 
receiving his B. A. degree. He 
has a major in Commercial Art 
and a minor in Education.
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wtU he gladly corrected upon being brought to the attention of the management.

NOTICE: Obituaries and poetry are published in this paper at the rate o f 1 cent per 
word. A charge of 91.00 is made on errds of thanks. Storiss of deaths and funerals 
gablished in tim e to retain the news value are not rated as obituarl***.

MEMBERS OF

Texas & Panhandle Press Associations

ASHTOLA NEWS
(Mrs. Doyce Graham)
(Last Wm Ics News)

Mr. and Mrs. L. T. Mays of 
Clarendon visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Ed Wheeler Thursday. Mr. 
Wheeler is ill this week.

Mrs. Myrtle Reed and sons 
spent Sunday in Amarillo with 
Mr. and Mrs. H. C. Morehead.

Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Marshall 
visited their son and family at 
Sanford Tuesday. The two grand
sons returned home with them.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Coffey met 
her parents at Wellington Sun
day for a Mother's Day visit. She 
returned home with them for a 
few days visit in Sweetwater, 
Okla.

Mrs. Merle Thompson and 
Laura Mae Harp of Amarillo 
visited the C. B. Harps Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Otis Denny and 
sons of N. M. came Tuesday for | 
a visit in the Van Knox home.

Mr. and Mrs. Willard Marshall 
and Buford visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Frank Fleming of Borger Sun.

The teachers of the Ashtola 
school will present their pupils in 
their last of school program on 
Tuesday night. May 22 at 8 p. m. 
Everyone is invited.

Mr. and Mrs. Vance Gray and 
children spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. W. H. Gray of Quail.

Visiting the Hardins Sunday 
were Mr. and Mrs. W. K. Hardin 
and Mr. and Mrs. Dexter Todd.

Visiting in the Van Knox home 
Sunday were Mr. and Mrs. Sam 
Cheatham and family, Mr. and

Mrs. Ross Springer of Hedley, 
Mr. and Mrs. Slim Hinders of 
Goodnight and Mr. and Mrs. L. 
P. Moore and son of Clarendon.

Jimmie Garland spent the 
week end in Amarillo with Gene 
Wright.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Roland and 
son of Memphis visited Mr. and 
Mrs. R. R. Ray Sunday.

Shirley Wilson spent the week 
end with Jo Ann Montgomery of 
Leslie.

Mr. and Mrs. W. H. Wilson and 
family spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. Henry Wilson of Good
night.

Mr. and Mrs. Leo Wallace and 
Patsy had Mother’s Day dinner 
with Mrs. Ida Wallace in Clar
endon.

Mrs. Lewis Marshall, Mrs. El
bert Horton and children of Clar
endon spent Friday with Mrs. 
P. M. Marshall.

Mrs. P. M. Marshall and Mrs. 
W. R. Marshall were in Groom 
Thursday for medical treatment.

Mr. and Mrs. M. H. Rhoades 
returned from their trip to Flor
ida this week.

Gene White of Denton spent 
the weekend with his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. John White.

Mr. and Mrs. Claude Bagwell 
of Claude visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Jake Johnson and Mrs. Melton 
Bagwell and children Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Dexter Todd and 
Mark of Clovis visited the week 
end with Mrs. Watt Hardin, 
Homer and Hall Hardins.

Visiting Mr. and Mrs. W. A. 
Poovey Sunday were the Earl

Butler’s and Willard Cook’s of 
Borger, the Everett Miller’s of 
Phillips and Ben Lovell’s and 
Leo Wallaces.

Bill Marshall of Coldwater, 
Kansas spent the week end with 
home folks.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Reid and 
Mr. and Mrs. J. F. White and 
Gene White spent Sunday with 
Mr. and Mrs. John White.

Cpl. Billy Fred Lamb from 
Camp Carson, Colo, is visiting 
his sister Mrs. Robert Talbert 
and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Tick Barbee 5nd 
children visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Geo. Bulman Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. A. J. Garland 
visited Mr. and Mrs. J. W. Gar 
land Sunday.

Mrs. H. S. Mahaffey and Mrs 
Mary Clayton spent Thursday 
with Mrs. Paul Smith and Mrs. 
Haley in Sunnyview.

Ben Nelson and family were 
called to Floydada Wednesday 
when his brother, Monroe, was 
injured there in a fall while 
working on the court house.

♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦

• G O L D S T O N  *
t  Carolyn McDonald J
{ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ J

Visitors to the Goldston Bap
tist Church Sunday were Mr. 
and Mrs. Lester Brown and fam
ily of Pampa, Mr. and Mrs. John 
Williams of Canyon. Mr. and Mrs. 
C. J. Williams of Lelia Lake and 
Virgil Hamilton of Pampa. Sun
day, May 27 is church day. Sun
day school will start at 10:00. 
Everyone is cordially invited to 
attend.

Mr. and Mrs. H. C. Smith visit
ed with Mr. and Mrs. Lois Put
man awhile Sunday night.

Joyce Dunn of Goodnight 
spent Friday night with Irene 
Moss.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Jackson 
and Mike of Amarillo spent Sat
urday night and Sunday in the 
J. F. Jackson home.

Mr. and Mrs. O. L. McBrayer 
spent Sunday in Brice.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Smith visited 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Ed 
Ledbetter and family.

Shirley Davis spent Friday 
night \vith Kay Philley.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Roberson

To all my Friends 
And Customers

I wish to announce that I have purchased tha Townsend Drug and the

business in the future will be known

THORNBERRY DRUG
It w ill be a privilege to serve you again and I will do my beat at all times 

to give you the type of merchandise and service you deserve and expect in 

•  first class Drug Store.

MIKE THORNBERRY

Dependable Prescription Service

Two Registered pharmactists will be on duty to compound your pre

scriptions as they should be. We will always maintain a completa 11ns of 

fresh drugs which will be arriving dally.

Wa wish to announce that our lino of Vetarlnary drugs w ill be increased also

/

Wa Give Gunn Bros. Thrift Stamps

Thomberry Drug
Rsglitsred JPharmacists E. E. Woody

and Pat spent Sunday with Min
nie Roberson.

Mrs. Dorothy Smith and Paul 
and Harold McDonald spent Sat
urday night and Sunday in the 
J. G. Auldridge home.

Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Talley and 
family and Irene Moss spent Sun
day afternoon in the Lesley Tims 
home.

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Dale spent 
Sunday and Monday in Canyon.

Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Christopher 
and Larry spent Sunday night 
in the W. H. McDonald home.

Mr. and Mrs. Davis and family 
spent Sunday in Groom.

Mr. and Mrs. Leondis Yankie 
and Susie and Mrs. L. F. Bones 
spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. 
W. H. Gray.

Mrs. H. C. Smith spent Friday 
■with Mrs. L. M. Putman.

Barbara McBrayer spent Sat
urday night with Betty Parker.

Bobby and Shirley Moss spent 
Friday night in the M. Dunn 
home at Goodnight.

Mrs. Calvin Ashcraft is spend
ing this week in Oklahoma.

Bro. English of Clarendon ate 
dinner with Mr. and Mrs. M. W. 
Hatley Wednesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Lois Putman 
visited with Mr. J. F. Jackson 
and family Thursday night.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Roberson and 
Pat visited awhile Sunday after
noon with Mr. and Mrs. Charlie 
Sullivan.

Mr. and Mrs. C. F. Moss and 
family and Sue Talley and Har
old McDonald attended the grad
uation exercises in Goodnight 
Friday night.

Mrs. H. C. Smith visited Mrs. 
Dick Eichelberger Wednesday.

Alvin Barker, Eugene Auld
ridge and Ray David spent Fri
day and Saturday in Amarillo.

Mrs. Putman and Trudy Jean 
visited Mrs. Frank Reid Thurs
day.

Wayne Dunn spent the week
end with Bobby Moss.

Mrs. C. B. Owens, Mrs. Leona 
Jones all of Clarendon, Mrs. Ed
die Reynolds and Mrs. Clarence 
Reynolds.

Mr. J. C. Crofford spent Sun
day njght in the F. C. Crofford 
home. He also accompanied Mr. 
and Mrs. F. C. Crofford, Mr. and 
Mrs. F. G. Crofford and Mr. and

Susie and Don of Perryton visit
ed Sunday afternoon in the 
Loyd Risley home.

Mr. Gillham and Frank Cannon 
went to a Jersey sale in Tennes
see last week. While there Frank 
visited a war buddy, Mr. Dallas 
Copper in Alabama.

Mrs. J. C. Sutton accompanied
Mrs. Billy Mix Phillips to Can- her daughter Mrs. James Tolbert

to Amarillo Saturday where they 
took Linda to the Polio Dr.

Mr. Wright from the Delavel 
Milking Co. is installing the new

yon Monday morning for the 
graduation exercises. F. G. Crof
ford graduated from Canyon.

Mr. and Mrs. James McGregor,

milking machines in the Richard 
Cannon Dairy barn this week.

Mr. and Mrs. R. B. Marshall 
and children, Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Marshall visited Sunday after
noon in the L. M. Marshall home.

Frank Cannon made a business 
trip to Coleman Saturday and 
returned Sunday. ' .

Mrs. J. C. Sutton and sons 
went to church at Memphis Sun
day and after church they visited 
her daughter, Mr. and Mrs. James 
Tolbert.

M A R T I N
Mrs. J. H. Helton

» ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ * ♦ ♦ « ♦ * + +

Wayne Johnson and daughter 
Barbara Ann of ElPaso spent 
Sunday and Sunday night in the 
Lloyd Risley home.

Frances Helton spent Saturday 
night and Sunday with Ailene 
Mays.

Those visiting Sunday with the 
Guy Sibleys and Mrs. A. J. Sib
ley were Mr. and Mrs. Simpson.

Hey Kids - - - Look!
Skelton’s Drug has a new owner

AND THE BUSINESS W ILL BE KNOWN IN THE FUTURE AS THE

SUGAR BOWL
(Kid’s Headquarters)

COME IN - - PLAY and ENJOY YOURSELF

OPENHOUSE
Saturday May 26

<

FREE—Ice Cream & Coffee 

• String Music During the Afternoon
(By LOCAL TALENT)

JIMMIE CRYDER Owner

1 s t  CLARENDON
SH O W ING

GENERAL m  ELECTRIC

New Autom atic W asher
THE NEW ONE-CONTROL 

General Electric

AUTOMATIC WASHER
At a New Low 
SPECIAL PRICE

ONLY
269.50

AND YOUR OLD WASHER
$3.75 per week after Down Payment

Look around and eee what other automatic w n h e n  in the same 
price range have to offer.
Then compere this new G-E Automatic Washer I You'll agree 
that feature for feature. It's the flneet buy ever!

Famous G-E Activator* 
washing action)V*l*WWfMU£ W ilUII •

★  Deep activated dues!
★  Fast spin dryiit|!
★  One-control operation!
★  Baked enamel and 

porcelain finish!

Clarendon Electric
The Swappin’ett, Tradin’est Store in Clarendon

i
M l
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Those visiting in the home of 
Mr. and Mrs. Amie Moss and 
family Sunday were Mr. R. L. 
Moss of Clarendon, Mr. and Mrs. 
M. Dunn and family of Good
night, Mr. and Mrs. O. D. Step
hens of Hedley, Mr. and Mrs. 
Rhuben Johnson pnd Sharon of 
Hedley, also Mr. and Mrs. James 
Traylor of Amarillo.

Mr. and Mrs. James Smith at
tended a homecoming in Brice 
Sunday.

Mrs. Geneva Cluck of Erick, 
Okla. is a house guest of Mrs. 
Moody Hamil this week.

Mrs. Quinn Aten and Shirley 
and Mrs. Sam Roberts visited 
relatives in Memphis last Mon.

Mr. and Mrs. Kinch Leathers 
left Saturday to attend the grad
uation exercises of their son 
Lynn, at Lubbock Technological 
College.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Fox and 
children were called to* Olney 
Saturday by the death of Mr. 
Fox’s aunt.

Mrs. Oscar Roberts of Amarillo 
spent the weekend with Mr. and

Dr. J. W. Evans
Dentist and Orthodontist 

Phone 285 - Clarendon. Texas

SCHAFLR PLOW

T v m r m

The fcisy Pulling Plow 
1 i'Ol Pay:, foe- 1*5CIf

Estlack Mach y Co
Phone 262 

Clarendon. Texas

Mrs. Earl Myers.
Joe Ayers, who is stationed at 

Texarkana spent the weekend 
here with his wife and other rel
atives.

Mrs. Andrew Womack of 
Memphis visited Mrs. Luther 
Butler last Thursday.

Mrs. J. R. Mace returned Sat
urday from a visit with relatives 
at Newlin.

Ray Roberts of Amarillo spent 
Monday night with his mother, 
Mrs. Sam Roberts.

Mr. and Mrs. George Moore of 
Amarillo spent Saturday night 
and Sunday with her parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. C. C. Ayers.

Mrs. M. L. Allen and son left 
Wednesday for their home in 
Tucumcari, N. Mex. after a visit 
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
J. C. Smith and other relatives. 
Mrs. Smith accompanied her 
home for an extended visit.

Wilson Morgan left Monday 
for a business trip to Lubbock.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Warner and 
children of Amarillo came Friday 
to spend several days with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. F. 
Rampy.

Mr. and Mrs. John Staven- 
hagen and children spent the 
weekend in Mineral Wells, visit
ing relatives.

Mr. and Mrs. Hester Shields 
and children spent Sunday in 
Lakeview with relatives.

Mrs. Neighbors and Warren 
spent the weekend with relatives 
in Olney.

Misses Bobbie Seago and Shir
ley Aten attended the graduation 
exercises at W.T.S.C. in Canyon 
Monday morning.

Mr .and Mrs. Jay Neighbors 
and son of Panhandle spent the 
weekend here as guests of Mr. 
and Mrs. Joe Robert Leathers.

Leroy Jackson was able to be 
moved home Monday from the 
Witt-London Clinic in Groom, 
where he spent several days fol
lowing an accident in the 
laundry.

W. P. Howard has been qpite 
ill.

Mr. and Mrs. Fletcher Nelson 
of St. Petersburg, Florida arriv
ed Sunday to visit Mr. and Mrs. 
B. L. Knowles.

STEEL GODEVILS FOR

FOR SALE
ANY TRACTOR 
ROTARY HOES 

Guaranteed to Do the Job
LELIA LAKE 

WELDING SHOP
Lelia Lake, Texas

(19-P)

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

♦ B R I C E  ♦
J  Mrs. Flora Johnson 3

Mrs. Merle Lemons who has 
been in a Memphis hospital the 
past week was taken Sunday to 
Amarillo for treatment.

Mrs. Vivian Major of Hereford 
spent the weekend here with her 
cousin, Mrs. Hilbum Gattis and 
family.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Lemons and 
son and Mr. and Mrs. Jake Hol
comb of Amarillo spent the week 
end with their parents, the Hope 
Lemons.

Mr. and Mrs. C. B. Wood left 
Sunday after visiting the past 
few days with her sister, Mrs. 
Starr Johnson and family. They 
will visit his parents in McAles- 
ter before returning to their 
home in Oakland, Calif.

Mr. and Mrs. T. H. Gattis and 
children visited the past week 
with his parents at Pecan Gap.

James McAnear and boys were 
fishing Saturday at Lelia Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Gus Rascoe and 
Jerry spent the week end in the

J A C K  E. G R A Y
INCOME TAX CONSULTANT

P U B L I C  B O O K K E E P I N G  
'  A C C O U N T I N G  S Y S T E M S  

F I N A N C I A L  S T A T E M E N T S
OFFICE 207 C.OLDSTON RID  ̂

RHONE 328

REWARD
is yours, the reward of envi

ous glances and admiring looks 
when you’ve got that “eye 
appeal” that comes from beau
tifully cleaned clothes. Our 
method is the most modem way 
of cleaning and conditioning 
your garments.

PARSONS BROS.
The Master Cleaners 

Phone 27

. THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER

David Hudgins home.
Mr. and Mrs. W. E. Davis re

turned home Thursday from Hot 
Springs, Ark. where they spent 
the past month on vacation.

Mr. and Mrs. Perry Campbell 
went last week to Phoenix, Ariz. 
to get his daughter Linda who 
will spend all summer with them.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Todd, Mr. 
and Mrs. J. G. McAnear and 
family and Mr. and Mrs. Marion 
Cross of Clarendon visited their 
parents, the D. T. Smallwoods 
and attended the honje coming 
here Sunday.

Those who attended the Bac
calaureate sermon in Clarendon 
Sunday night were Mr. and Mrs. 
Aubrey Martin and Shirley, Mrs. 
T. H. Gattis, Mr. and Mrs. J. C. 
Johnson and Mrs. Starr Johnson, 
Mrs. C. V. Murff and Mike.

Mrs. Buck Johnson and child
ren visited Sunday eve in the 
David Hudgins home.

Mr. and Mrs. George Archer 
of Norwalk, Calif, and his niece 
of Pampa visited Monday morn 
with Mr. and Mrs. C. V. Murff.

D. P. Osborn and Kerbie Hog- 
ins enjoyed a fishing trip over 
the weekend.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Wolf and 
son Jack and Mr. and Mrs. Jene 
Koeninger and children visited 
their parents, the Cal Hollands 
and attended the home coming 
here Sunday.

Two well loved former pastors 
attended the home coming at 
Brice church Sunday. Rev. M. O. 
Evans now pastor at Skellytown 
brought an inspiring message at 
11:00 a. m. and Rev. W. C. 
Stockett now pastor at Samnor- 
wood delivered a short message 
in the afternoon. Another speak
er for the evening was Rev. 
Young Tucker pastor at Lesley 
church. Several musical numbers 
were rendered. The remainder of 
the day was spent visiting. 
Among those present were Mr. 
and Mrs. Jim Estes and Mr 
Gregory of Memphis, Mrs. A. P. 
Todd, Mrs. M. L. Pittman, Odell 
McBrayer and family, all of 
Clarendon, Mr. and Mrs. C. R 
Cross of Goodnight, Mr. and Mrs 
James Smith of Lelia Lake, How 
ard Rhodes and family of Tell 
D. C. Hall and family, Mrs. Leon 
Fowler and children of Lesley.

* Gabie Betts Burton *
* Library Notes *
*  *

By May L. Prewitt ♦
♦  ♦  
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

This week has been over flow
ing with efforts to secure the 
books that have failed to be 
checked in when due. If these 
people who abuse the privilege of 
using Library books could pay 
for overtime the problem would 
not be so serious, for I’ve walked 
many blocks, driven to some 
places and used precious postage, 
and all of the books are not in. 
We shall have to suspend some 
from the reading list as loss and 
carelessness has become a prob
lem in dealing with quite a few.

The children’s List is for the 
little tots — pre primers and 
primers that will be new to them.
Grey Kitten and Her Friends,”
Sing Canary Sing,” “Elsie Ele

phant,” “Three of Us,” and “In 
Come Pinkie.”

We received some compli
mentary volumes I and II of ‘se
lected Writings of Bolivar.” This 
work was conceived by Vicente 
Lecuna and is sponsored by the 
Bank of Venezuela. The transla
tion is by Lewis Bertrand. This 
material is from 1810 to 1830. The 
books are attractive but I have 
not read them. They are 1951 
publications mailed direct from 
the publisher.

No new popular material has 
been received except the regular 
weekly and monthly periodicals. 
Some of these are very worth 
while, and we shall have some 
current fiction ready for next 
week.

H U D G I N S
Mrs. Carl Barker

Mr. and Mrs. W. M. Cross and 
family visited awhile Sunday af
ternoon with Mr. and Mrs. Zack 
Salmon at Brice.

H earing Aid 
Authority Will 
Visit Clarendon

Mr. Reed Payne will be in 
Clarendon from 1 to 5 o’clock, 
Wednesday, April 25th to show 
the Hard of Hearing the latest 
progress that has been made In 
the hearing aid field. Mr. Payne 
will make free hearing tests and 
demonstrate the new Beltone 
Melody* Hearing aid - - - will 
show you how you may hear 
clearly - - - and UNDERSTAND 
- - - with NO BUTTON SHOW
ING IN YOUR EAR!
For home demonstration Phone 

Donley Hotel, No. 67 
Date: Thursday, May 31st 
Place: Donley Hotel
Batteries for all makes of aids.

Sponsored by 
Beltone Hearing Service 

117 West 6th St.. Amarillo

Mr. and Mrs. Farris Keller and 
Barbara of Lubbock spent Satur
day night with Mr. and Mrs. 
John Perdue.

Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Williams 
of Amarillo spent Thursday night 
with Mr. and Mrs. C. T. Williams.

Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Shields vis
ited Mr. and Mrs. Arlie Woods 
Monday night.

Mr. and Mrs. Otto Elliott visit
ed Mr. and Mrs. L. C. Tims Sat
urday night.

Linda Self spent Tuesday night 
with Carolyn Morrison of Clar
endon.

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Tims *of 
Levelland spent the week end 
with Mr. and Mrs. W. O. Elliott.

Kenneth Koen spent Sunday 
with Bill Massengale of Claren
don.

Mr. and Mrs. W. P. Webb and 
family and Mr. and Mrs. Alton 
Webb and family spent Sunday 
with Mr. and Mrs. R. M. Webb.

May Mays of Clarendon spent 
Monday night with Cleeta 
Koontz.

Winfred Self spent Tuesday 
nyght with George Thompson of

***“
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Clarendon. •pMr. and Mrs. John Perdue
spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. •p-
Dane Perdue of Ashtola.

Mr. and Mrs. D. W. Tomlinson 
of Phillips visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Barker this week.

Mr. and Mrs. L. E. Tyler visited 
Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Williams 
Thursday night.

Coleman Shields made a busi
ness trip to Amarillo Monday.

Billy Gibson of Clarendon 
spent Monday night with Den
nis Harrison.

Sandra Webb spent Friday 
night with Cleeta Koontz.

CARD OF THANKS
It is from hearts filled with 

sincere appreciation that we 
thank each person who had any 
part in making our sorrow eaAer 
to bear, for your many acts of 
kindness, words of sympathy, 
beautiful floral offerings, and the 
good food prepared during the 
death of our loved one. May 
God’s richest blessings be with 
each of you always.

The family of 
D. W. Hinkle

Mrs. H. L. Norris of Idalou 
visited the week end with her 
daughter, Mr. and Mri. W. A. 
Riney and family. Mr. and Mrs. 
John L. Norris of Midland also 
visited in the Riney home.

V. W. Grant of Kansas City 
who has been visiting his par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. G. R. Grant 
the past two weeks left for his 
home last Monday.

1 1 0 ,0 0 0  ACRES

STATE SCHOOL LAND
FOR SALE

JULY 3, 1951

★

Wilbur Shaw think* to much of this new Chrysler, he has selected it as Pace Car for the 1951 Indianapolis 500-mile raoe. /fejnst 
driven the 
most 
powerful 
co r in
th e  u .s :

For list of la nd s  ond o th e r in fo rm a tio n  w rite

BASCOM GILES
COMMISSIONER OF THE GENERAL LAND OFFICE

A ustin , Texas

WILBUR SHAW, AMERICA'S MOS1 FAMOUS DRIVER, DRIVES NEW 1951 CHRYSLER—REPORTS TO YOU 
ON REVOLUTIONARY FIREPOWER ENGINE AND HYDRAGUIDE POWER STEERING

Here are Wilbur Shaw’s reactions—in his own 
words—as taken down by a recording machine 
in  the car:
“The ’51 Chrysler has itl With thu new engine and 
power steering, the first on any U.S. car, it’s a whale 
of an automobile.
“I’m completely bowled over by the ease of steering! 
“This steering combined with the automatic trans

mission . . .  is the nearest thing to an automatic 
pilot for a car I can possibly imagine.
“This engine. . .  I can’t get over the amount of power 
and snap in this engine . . . it’s incredible!
“I drove 111 miles with the feeling I had expended 
no more effort than in driving around the block. 
“When Mrs. Shaw drove, her comments just about 
squared with mine. Here’s what she thinks of the 
1951 Chrysler . . .”

1 Shaw inspects FirePower, the greatest
engine in 37 years.

Smartly etyled Chrysler convertible to pace 
Indianapolis 500-riila race.

Mrs. Shaw: “At first I could hardly believe the ease 
with which I could turn the wheel. That’s important 
. . . especially in the summertime.
“Often after I have parked a car in the average park
ing space, 1 feel I should taxi home, shower and get 
dressed again. But with Hydraguide Power. Steering 
I parked it with one hand. It practically drives itself.”
Wilbur Shaw: “It’s hard to describe this new Chrys
ler without going off the deep end . . .  it has it in every 
department.
“In fact, I think so much of this car, I’ve selected it 
as Pact Car of the 1951 Indianapolis 500-mile race!”
(Mr. Shaw’s comments are reprinted through the 
courtesy of Popular Science Magazine.) »
*Mr. Shaw refers of course to standard passenger 
cars—not racing cars or special models.

C H R Y S L E R
finest engineered oars in the world

TH EY 'RE HERE! 

O ' a . r r i l s c s L n .

SWIM SUITS 
from $5.95

win one of
2 5  thrilling

allexpense-paid 
vacations

(o fit,

. . . o r  3 26  valuable cash prizesl
Ye* -  Cotolino swim twits ond Pon 

Americon World Airwoys moke it 
possible for you to enjoy the vocation 

trip of o lifetime!

Imagine winning on all-expense-paid 
vocation trip to the Coribbeon j 

wonderland-inspiration for Catalina'*' 
new, spirited, Corribeort* Collection. 

You’ll travel via luxurious Pon American! 
World Airways-yoe‘II stay ot the 

v finest Coribbeon hotetsK

HEATH MOTOR COMPANY, 205 - Sully St

Q ts { fA  Q tk WSg

Ask (or contort entry blank in 
ovr twimwoof department!

• to w n  A bavs: TATA SMATK, 
hand-prim testes sheotti with separate 
panty. Exotic prim with tiand-a-way 
flewon. Sites 32 to 40. $17.PS

"ftCOISTKRXD C1PSI Cotolino, Inc. ^

,  P l  Y l N • r I 8 W}

SK E L T O N ’S
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Mr*. G. W. Ettlack. Society Editor
Phone 418

Sybil Louise Head, 
Tom E. Hafer, Jr., 
United In Marriage

Mr. and Mrs. Bobbie Neal Head 
of Clarendon, Texas announce 
tthe marriage of their daughter, 
Sybil Louise, to Tom E. Hafer, 
Jr., son of Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Hafer of Dallas, Texas on May 
12, 1951 at 5:00 o'clock in the 
Park Citie* Baptist Church of 
Dallas, Texas with Reverend 
Hugh Howard performing the 
impressive double ring ceremony.

Mrs. Grady Tyler of Clarendon, 
matron of honor, wore a brown 
sheer dress and white accessories 
complemented by a corsage of 
red roses.

Given in marriage by Grady 
Tyler the bride chose for her 
wedding a Baby pink linen dress 
accented with eyelet embroidery. 
White accessories complemented 
her ensemble. She carried a white 
Bible topped with a nosegay of 
white gardenias showered with 
comations and satin streamers 
tied with lovers knots. She wore 
the traditional “Something old, 
something new, something bor
rowed and something blue with 
a penny in her shoe.”

Royal Carpenter of Dallas serv
ed as best man.

Following the ceremony there 
was a Bridal Party at “Pappy’s” 
of Dallas.

Mrs. Hafer is a graduate of 
Clarendon High School and Clar
endon Junior College. She is now 
attending Southern Methodist 
University working on her B. S. 
degree and is a member of the 
Sigma Kappa Sorority, Women's 
Self Governing Board and Presi
dent of Tower Hall

Mr. Hafer is a graduate of 
Highland Park High School and 
attended Southern Methodist 
University before and after serv
ing in the Armed Service for a

while. He is a member of the 
Delta Sigma Phi Fraternity.

The couple will make their 
home in Dallas where Mr. Hafer 
is manager of the Dallas Soda 
Fountain Company.

DAVIS—PORTER
Miss Carrie Davis and Mr. J. R. 

Porter were united in marriage 
Sunday, May 13 at the Methodist 
parsonage here with Rev. John 
A. English performing the cere
mony.

Following the ceremony the 
couple left on a wedding trip 
which included various points of 
interest along the Texas Gulf. 
They returned home Sunday.

NORMA BOBBITT PUTMAN 
HONORED FRIDAY WITH 
BRIDAL SHOWER

A bridal shower was given 
Friday, May 4th in honor of 
Norma Bobbitt Putman, bride of 
Mr. L. M. Putman Jr. The shower i 
was given at the Allen Hotel by 
the hostesses. [

Refreshments were s e r v e d  
front a table covered with an 
ecru lace table cloth and a «cen 
terpiece of pink asters. Pink nap
kins with navy blu* letters spell
ing out bride and grooms names 
were used. Pink and navy blue 
were the brides chosen colors. 
Decoration was arranged by Miss 
Margie Harlan.

In the receiving line were Mrs. 
Norma Putman, wearing a pink 
orchid, Mrs. H. G. Bobbitt and 
Mrs. L. M. Putman Sr., wearing 
a corsage of white gardenias pre
sented by hostesses.

Punch was served the guests 
by Miss Doris Crawford.

Presiding at the piano were 
Miss Fanchon Allred and Miss 
Shirley Morris who played favor
ed selections throughout the af
ternoon.

Many guests called or left gifts 
during the evening.

MRS. TOM E. HAFER. JR.

BIRTHDAY PARTY
Mrs. G. A. Lambreth entertain

ed with a party honoring her 
daughter, Linda, on her 12th 
birthday. The party was given at 
the Canteen Friday night. The 
hall was decorated in orchid and 
white. Assisting Mrs. Lambreth 
with the party were Ronnie Lam
breth, Alice McCrary and Betty 
Phillips. The group danced and 
played games.

Refreshments of cokes, cake 
and ice cream were served to the 
honorce, Linda Lambreth, and 
Beth Lambreth, Joyce Crutch
field, Joyce Hall, Linda Borden, 
Nedra Hodge, Jinna Sue Bain, 
Joyce Eddings, Carolyn Thomas. 
Shirley Chilton, Kay Clemens of 
Amarillo, Thelma Hudson, Callie 
Rowe, Gene Alderson, Leo Lut- 
trell, Navarre Bain, Donald 
Adams, Keith Pittman, Wesley 
Knorpp, Monty Imbordino, Spud

Edens, John Payne, Jimmy Gattis 
and Jimmy Carter.

KIL KARE KLUB NOTICE
Misses Ida and Etta Harned 

will entertain members of the 
Kil Kare Kneedle Klub in their 
home Thursday afternoon, May 
24. The meeting will begin at 
3 o’clock.

LILLIE HUNDLEY CIRCLE
The Lillie Hundley Circle of 

the Baptist Church met Wednes
day afternoon in the home of 
Mrs. Opal Spurgeon. The group 
is beginning a study of a new 
book, "The Bible, A Missionary 
Book,” written by J. B. Law
rence. Mrs. Tom Tucker taught 
the lesson.

H. D. CLUB
Mrs. Bertha Benson entertain

ed members of the Home Demon
stration Club in her home Friday 
afternoon. Mrs. William Payne 
was co-hostess. The house was 
beautifully decorated with Iris.

Two new members were voted 
into the club in the business 
meeting, Mrs. Van Knox and 
Mrs. Poole.

Lovely refreshments were ser
ved to guests, Mrs. Mattie Hud
son, Mrs. Neely Hudson and 
Marjorie Frazier and members, 
Mesdames M. C. Rampy, Ella 
McDowell, Joe Terry, W. J. 
Williams, Clyde Butler, A. W. 
Simpson, by the hostesses, Mrs. 
Bertha Benson and Mrs. William 
Payne.

KAPPA MEETING
The Kappa Sub-Debs met 

Wednesday afternoon. May 16, at 
the canteen for a business meet
ing. Patsy Emmons served as 
hostess. Plans were discussed for 
a June swimming party. Officers 
are to be elected next meeting.

Ice cream sandwiches were 
served to Shirley Ann Morris, 
June Star Allred, Mary Lou 
Barker, RaNelle Nichols, Doris 
Louise Smith, Ramona Rhea, 
Nellie Jon Heathington, Joyce 
Hall, Noma Lee Lewis, and the 
hostess, Patsy Emmons.

—Mary Lou Barker, Reporter

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Mooring and 
daughter Naomi were Amarillo 

sitors Monday.

MARTIN QUILTING CLUB
The Martin Quilting Club met 

with Lela Bulman May 17. One 
quilt was finished, and another 
almost. Lunch was served at the 
noon hour to visitors, Mrs. Lin- 
nie Cauthen and Helen Land, 
members, Della Barker, Gracie 
Crofford, Sallie Christie, Emma 
Davis, Ophelia Edens, Ruthie 
Gray, Blanche Higgins, Nola 
Hill, Bessie Helton, Ruby Jor
dan, Eunice Land, Lizzie Morrow, 
Alleen Talley,-Margaret Waldrop 
and the hostess Lela Bulman. 
Several received Pollyanna gifts. 
Next meeting will be with Ruby 
Jordan May 31.

NINTH GRADE PARTY
Members of the ninth grade 

class and their guests enjoyed a 
party at the Canteen Thursday 
night. Though the roads were 
muddy and some students were 
unable to be present, a nice group

did attend. Room mothers spon
sored the party.

Dancing and games provided 
entertainment for the evening. 
Class colors were used in decor

ating along with spring flowers.
Refreshments of punch, sand

wiches and cookies were served 
to approximately 30 class mem
bers and 15 guests.

c o m ^ r

W o n d e r  C ar!o u W l

STUDEBAKER 
COMMANDER V-8
It’s thrill packed with 120-horsepower!

Its engine is a new advanced-type 
overhead valve V-8!

It’s amazingly low priced!

Drive it once and you’ll want 
to drive it home!

NOBLITT SALES CO.
Highway 287 Clarendon, Texas Phone 77

Sen ua for finest Car and Truck Service

PINEAPPLE JUICE

Tall Cans—2 f o r ..
LIBBYS

PINEAPPLE JUICE

39c46 oz. Can
LIBBYS

>J W

P E A C H E S

99cGallon
BRIMFULL

MEAL'

io  ib s ..: .
K. B. 75c

M A C K E R E L  

Tall Can . . .  18c

Cop». Eichoitg* ■«<

A Y
ORANGE ADE

27c46 oz. Can
HI-C

WHITE SWAN 
I Pound ,85| Shortening .89

RAISINS
Seedless—2 lb. Pkg.

LETTUCE
Freeh Crisp Heads—Pound 15c
FRESH CORN
Golden Bantam—3 for .

SQUASH
Yellow—Pound

PEARS
Hunts—No. 2'/i Can ............................. 45 c
MILK
White Swan. Large Can*—2 for 25c
TOMATO JUICE
Marco—46 o*. Can .................. 31c

WE GIVE GUNN BROS. THRIFT STAMPS

_______________  ' ’ I T ’V

ALVIN LANDERS WE Df W. E .R A Y

SPARE RIBS
Meaty—Pound .............. 39c
PORK CHOPS
Pound .......... .................... 49c
ROAST
Lean Pork—Pound

OLEO
Sun Spun—3 for . . .

39 c
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FAMILY FARM 
IMPORTANT IN 
MOBILIZATION

In the world struggle for men’s 
minds, it is imperative that the 
American family farm system be 
built to its greatest strength, 
Under Secretary of. Agriculture 
Clarence J. McCormick said re
cently. “It is one of the main ex
hibits of democracy and of the 
American way of life.”

Pointing out that about 98 per 
cent of our farms in this country 
are family farms, the Under Sec
retary stated that the opportuni
ties for expanding production are 
particularly great among the 
smaller farming units which are 
producing less efficiently than is 
possible. This increased produc
tion can also be obtained during 
the defense emergency without 
too heavy a drain on scarce man
power.

Mr. McCormick said that a sur
vey is now under way to find 
out how well or how poorly the 
various agencies of the Agricul
ture Department are now serving 
family fartnevs. When completed, 
this report will be submitted to 
the field for recommendations, 
which will ultimately be corre
lated into a national program.

“We know that we are under
taking a big job in trying to re
view on a national scale—the re
lation of our agricultural policies 
and programs to the family 
farm,” the Under Secretary stat
ed. “But we believe, in the light 
of the national emergency, that 
the effort will prove more than 
worthwhile. It is a program es
sential to our over-all economic 
mobilization and to the basic 
strengthening of democracy.”

MORE OF BOTH GRASS 
AND GRAIN NEEDED >

There is nothing inconsistent 
in calling on the farmers of Don
ley County to produce more feed 
grain and at the same time en
couraging better pastures and 
hayland.

In support of this, a recent 
statement made by William A. 
Minor, Assistant to the Secre
tary of Agriculture is quoted bo- 
low:

“In striving for abundance, 
there is no simple or single ans
wer. It isn’t a question which can 
be reduced to an either-or choice 
of grass or grain. We need both. 
Our goal, in fact, is to use every 
acre so that it contributes its full 
share.

“Grasslands offer a contribu
tion which pays off twice—first, 
by making a net increase in live
stock feed from pasture, hay and 
silage for meat, milk and other 
products, and, second, by guar
anteeing richer yields for corn, 
cotton, and other crops by em
ploying grasses and legumes in 
sound rotations.

' “The first can ease the pressure 
which the growth in livestock 
number, particularly the forage 
consuming animals, beef and 
dairy cattle and sheep, is laying 
upon the Nation’s supply of 
grain. Grasslands improvement, 
moreover, is one means of pro
viding the feed supply essential 
to keeping cattle and sheep pro
duction on the rise. The second is 
fundamentally food and fiber in
surance which will become in
creasingly valuable as the pres
ent emergency is extended into 
the future.

“Under these circumstances, 
there is nothing inconsistent in 
advancing a grasslands program 
at this time. Better grasslands for 
America will help lift farm pro
duction into more lasting balance

SALAD DRESSING
M iracle Whip—Q uart 72c P in t 4 2 c
ICE CREAM MIX
M arshall's—3 Pkgs.

PINEAPPLE
Doles Crushed—No. 2 Can 29c
SWEET PICKLES
W estern Maid—22 oz. Ja r 42c
ORANGE JUICE
Adams or Donald Duck — 46 oz. Can 3 8 c

PINEAPPLE JUICE 3 9  c
Doles—46 oz. Can

PRESERVES 65cStrawberry. Tommy Tinker—2 lb. Jar
Peach, Western Maid—2 lb. Jar .................................  50c
Apricot. Western Maid—2 lb. J a r .............................. 50c

CORN MEAL
Aunt Jemima—10 lbs. 89c 5 lbs.

45c
LIQUID STARCH
Easy Monday—Quart B o t t le .................... 20c
PLASTIC STARCH
49c Tub* for .. ............................................ 42c
DOG FOOD 50c
Ken-L Ration—3 Cans ...............................

CAT FOOD
Puss and Boots—3 Cans 50c

BULK GARDEN SEED

We give S&H Green Stamps

W. I . CLIFFORD
Grocery Sc Market

Wa Deliver

with the present and future needs 
of the Nation—for an adequate 
diet at home and for a safe bal
ance in food reserve to share with 
famine - stricken nations over
seas.”
IMPROVING PASTURES 
CONSERVES FEED GRAIN

“A penny saved is a penny 
earned.” The old adage has a 
special meaning at this time for 
farmers of Donley County in 
connection with current feed re
serves.

The big problem this year is to 
produce all the feed grain we can 
and at the same time make our 
reserves go as far as they will by 
making maximum use of our pas
ture and hayland. This does not 
mean cutting down on livestock 
production through reduced feed
ing but it does mean checking 
waste and using available feed 
efficiently.

Through improving pastures, a 
considerable saving in feed grain 
can be made. “Every pound of 
meat and quart of milk that can 
be produced from pasture is that 
much grain saved. In the face of 
increasing livestock numbers and 
stepped-up feeding operations, 
there is need for making the best 
possible use of all sources of 
livestock feed.”

For this reason, pasture im
provement practices are receiv
ing special emphasis in Donley 
County this year in the Agricul
tural Conservation Program, both 
to . provide feed and to protect 
the land.

THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER
Camp Ki-O-Wah is the “high 

point” of a Scout’s year: It is the 
culmination of all the overnight 
and weekend camping he has 
done during the year. It is the 
time when he can test all of the 
skills he has learned about living 
in the open. From the standpoint 
of sheer pleasure and enjoyment, 
to a Scout, it is tops. In the teach
ing of the skills of living with 
others, citizenship, and all the 
things that good Scouting stands 
for, it is- the ideal.

Folks, don’t disappoint your 
son—it’s Camp Ki-O-Wah time!

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Beverly and 
son Sgt. 1/c R. A. Beverly visited 
Sunday in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. T. W. Bell and Jack at 
Turkey.

Mrs. Joe Terry is visiting rela
tives in Amarillo this week.

Mr .and Mrs. Lloyd McCord 
and family visited in Groom Sun.

Lola Mae Underdown left 
Tuesday for Amarillo wheAe she 
plans to work for a while.

Scout Troop 37 Will 
A ttend Adobe Wall* 
Council June 10-16

The Clarendon American Leg
ion's Boy Scout Troop 37 will at
tend the Adobe Walls Council’s 
Camp Ki-O-Wah for one week, 
June 10-16. To date, reservations 
for 14 Scouts have been sent to 
the Council Office.

Some of the parents of Scouts 
in Clarendon have expressed re 
luctance in allowing their sons 
to attend Camp, and the follow
ing information is offered as an 
attempt to answer some of the 
quqestions which may have caus
ed doubt in the minds of these 
parents.

FOOD — The unwritten thir
teenth Scout Law is: “A Scout is 
Hungry”. The meals at Camp 
Ki-O-Wah are prepared under 
the most -modern and clean con- 
litions by Mr. Scofield, who has 
been cook at Camp for the past 
-seven seasons. Perishable foods 
ire stored under electric refrig
eration, and menus are prepared 
with the highest nutritional 
values, and the appetites of 
young Scouts, in mind.

SHELTER—The Scouts camp, 
by Troops, in 8 x 10 wall tents 
which are pitched on wooden 
platforms. Three boys are quar
tered in each tent. The floors 
make it possible for the Scouts to 
keep off the ground when it is 
wet. In case of very bad weather 
the Scouts are kept in the Dining 
Lodge until the skies clear suf
ficiently to allow them to return 
to their tents.

HEALTH — Each Scout a n d  
leader is required to have a phy
sical examination before he leav
es for Camp, and then is given a 
re-check by a physician when he 
checks in at Camp Ki-O-Wah. 
Any recommendations made by 
the re-check Doctor are followed 
to the letter. In case of serious 
illness or injury the Scout is tak
en to the hospital in Canadian, 
and his parents notified immed
iately.

ACTIVITIES—Outdoors all of 
the time possible. Archery range,

' rifle range, activities yard (for 
Scouting advancement), and the 
waterfront area are under con
stant, qualified, adult guidance 
and leadership. All rules of safety 
are strictly adhered to.

ASSOCIATIONS — The finest. 
Each Troop is required to have 
an adult, approved by the Troop 
Committee (Scoutmaster or oth
er), in attendance at Camp Ki-O- 
Wah during the whole time the 
Troop is in Camp. Scouts meet 
other Scouts from towns covering 
a 15-county area—eat in the same 
Dining Lodge with them, sit and 
sing around the campfire with 
them. The Camp Staff is headed 
by a corps of three Professional 
Scouters, especially trained for 
this work, and the members of 
the Junior Staff have been care
fully screened before their selec
tion. The Scout Oath and Scout 
Law are the Law of the Camp. 
VISITORS—Parents and friends 

of the Scouts in camp are urged 
to visit Camp Ki-O-Wah on 
Thursday evening of each week, 
however, the camp will not be 
able to provide meals for the 
visitors, and suggests that they 
either eat in Canadian before 
coming out to Camp, or bring a 
picnic supper with them.

Mrs. Fred Chamberlain is visit
ing in Ft. Worth this week.

Visiting in the Grant home last 
Sunday were W. A. Grant of 
Amarillo, Mr. and Mrs. Clyde 
Hudson of Goodnight and V. W 
Grant of Kansas City.

Mr. and Mrs. Geo. W. Archer 
of Los Angeles* Calif, and Mrs. 
Guy Farrington of Pampa attend
ed the Golden Wedding Anniver
sary of Mr. and Mrs. J. T. Patman 
Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Efrid and 
Paul Roger of Carey visited Sun
day in the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
H. B. Hill.

Mr. and Mrs. James Moore, Mr. 
and Mrs. L. P. Moore and Mrs. 
A. H. Moore are visiting rela
tives at Paris, Texas, having left 
Friday.

Guests in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Bill Allen and family Sun
day were Mr. and Mrs. Laylon 
Gillespie and boys of Memphis; 
Mr. and Mrs. R. E. Carter ant' 
girls of Dumas; Mrs. Baxtei 
Faust of Amarillo and Mr. anc 
Mrs. Lacy Noble and family of 
Lelia Lake.

Mrs. G. W. Harp of Post, Texas 
is visiting in the home of her 
daughter, Me. and Mrs. Doss 
Palmer.

Mrs. Dwayne Hudson and he: 
mother. Mrs. J. L. Glasgow, also 
her brother, Buddie Glasgow, all 
of Amarillo visited Sunday after
noon in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Neely Hudson.

ur
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Mrs. Fed McAnear of Plain- Guests in the home of Mr. and
•p
p.

view is visiting relatives here 
this week.

Mm. L. L. Wallace and family fur 
the week end were Mr. and Mrs. 
Earl Naylor and lea  Naylor ol 
Carlsbad, N. Mex.; Slick N ^ h irMr. and Mrs. T. G. Wiley ai^d 7Tboys visited Mr. and Mrs. M. A. and family of Conway; and Mrs.

Wiley in Lakeview Sunday. Dovey Lair of Panhandle. ople

Gene Tyler of Amarillo visited 
Tuesday with his mother, Mrs. 
E. W. Tyler.

Mr. and Mrs. Guy Jones and 
children of Amarillo visited in 
the E. W. Tyler home Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Dub Tyler and 
Barry visited with her parents. 
Mr. and Mi's. John West at Mc
Queen, Okla. the week end.

Mr. and Mrs. John Miller Mor
ris of Canyon spent the weekend 
with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Cap Morris.

x r »»

Miss Maurice Berry returned 
to her home in Canyon Monday 
after visiting the past week with 
friends here.

Bob Bentley visited the week 
end with home folks.

There would be a whole lot 
more divorces if husbands had a 
trade-in value like today’s cars.

The good tilings come to those 
who hustle while thev wait.

Mi-, and Mrs. Jimmy Jenkins 
and Mr. and Mrs. Wayburn Wil
son, of Amarillo, visited the 
week end with homefolks.

Doris Swinney visited Tues
day night with Genella Mooring.

Mrs. F. C. Johnson left Tues
day for Guymon where she will 
visit in the home of her son and 
family.

HOW FREEDOM
■ J  I  I  America's 42 million tcle-
l l  I  ! ■  I j a j  phones present overpowering 
™ ® ® evidence of freedom of speech

in this country. Here is an immense highway of communi
cation far greater than the combined telephone systems of 
the rest of the world. Here, too, is stirring evidence of what 
private enterprise, dedicated to public service can do.

Surely no other system should challenge our method un
less it is prepared to do better. History has shown they can’t, 
even at the cost of sacrificing human liberty. Surely, then, 
freedom, free enterprise and achievement go hand in hand.

Southwestern Associated Telephone Co.
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PICK A
HODGE'1

O N LY Dodge Trucks offer 
gyro) Fluid Drive!
Before you buy any pick-up, let ua give 
you a demonstration in a Dodge with 
Fluid Drive! You’ll discover driving 
eaae, convenience, load protection, and 
safety offered by no other pick-up. ^  ,
Only Dodge has it! This Dodge exclusive — available on 
*4-, and 1-ton "Job-Rated" trucks—saves wear and tear on 
more than 80 vital parts. It reduces repairs ; . . lengthens truck 
life. It makes driving easier . . . protects your load. I t  helps 
avoid wheel-spinning . . .  increases tire mileage.

• F IR S T  in Load Space!
Haul more payload with a Dodge 
ton pick-up. Take your choice of a low- 
side body with 31.41 cu.-ft. capacity or 
an optional high-side body with 44.16 
cu.-ft. capacity—more load space than 
any other popular pick-up of compara
ble wheelbase. These trucks also have 
lower loading heights to save work, time.

WINNER in Visibility!
Drive in safety—with the biggest wind
shield of any popular make! Enjoy wide, 
clear, forward vision through an area 
of mdto than 900 square inches. You’ll 
get a good close-up of the road—with 
the new, lower* hood line. You’ll have 
excellent ride- and rear-visibility, too!
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CHAM P in Easy Handling!
It’s a cinch to maneuver, park, and 
drive these pick-ups in traffic! They turn 
sharper than comparable trucks—be
cause Dodge gives you cross-steering, 
wide front tread, and short wheelbase.
They steer easier, too, thanks to the 
worm-and-roller steering gears and a 
new, more comfortable steering wheel an"^N 
angle. Try ’em and see!

T D K  in Plus Features!
Only Dodge gives you all these extra-value features: Revolu
tionary new "OriflrM.” shock absorbers for matchless riding 
comfort on any road. Four-ring pistons with chrome-plated 
top ring for dependability and economy. Exhaust valve seaC 
inserts to reduce valve grinding. Moistureproof ignition. Wide 
running boards for safe footing. 45-ampere generator. Independ
ent hand brake. Two fuel filters. Heavv-duty radiator.

F O R  T H E  R l f H T  D E A L  A T  T H E  R IG H T  P R IC E I E A S Y  T E R M S !
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Bartlett Motor Company
CLARENDON, TEXAS
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R A T E S
CLASSIFIED INFORMATION

Minimum Charge ..............  35c
Par word, first insertion .......3c
Following insertions ..........  2c
All ads CASH with order, unlees 
customer has an established ac
count with The Leader.

FOUR FOOT ROTARY SCRAP
ERS at $95.00. Estlack Machin
ery Co. Phone 262. (ltfc)

FOR SALE — Used doors and 
windows, also some frames. See 
John Watters. (40tfc)

F O R  S A L E
Cotton Seed Meal, Cotton Seed 

Cake, Hulls and Screenings, 
Stock Sprays. Clarendon Hatch
ery, Clarendon, Texas. (ltfc)

GRASS SEEDS
Sand Love Grass and Weeping 

Love Grass.
RISLEY FEED STORE

KILL MOTHS — Kill moths the 
easy way. Just hang a moth 
vaporizer in your clothes closet 
and be free from Moth Ravage.

Stocking's Drug Store

symptoms of Distress Arising from
STOMACH ULCERS 

to EXCESS ACID 
QUICK RELIEF OR NO COST
Ask About 15-Day Trial Offer!

four million bottle* o f  the W i l u e d  
atmsnt have been eold for relief ol 

aptoma o f  <li*lrues ariatng from start!ach  
1 Duadanal Ulcara due to  Cacaaa Acid— 

D igestion. Sour or Upoot Stom ach , 
Irtoei, Heartburn, Slaoptooonooc, e tc .  
to  Cacaaa A dd . Ask for "W illard’* 

whit’li fu lly  explains tide remark 
Aide borne tree lion et—tree—at

Stocking’s Drup Stor*
Sines 1985

Walko Tablets, Rat Poison, Poul
try Litter. Complete Line of 
Salsbury Poultry Remedies. 
Clarendon Hatchery. (ltfc)

SLEEPING SICKNESS—Prevent 
sleeping sickness in horses by 
vaccinating now with Enceph
alomyelitis Vaccine. Buy it at 

Stocking's Drug Store
GOOCH'S BEST FEEDS

Complete stock of Gooch’s Best 
Poultry Feeds. APF and Anti
biotic Fortified.

RISLEY FEED STORE

CONTAGIOUS A B O R T I O N — 
Vaccinate heifer calves now 
with Brucella Abortus. It pre
vents contagious abortion. Buy 
it at

Stocking's Drug Store
RUBBER GLOVES — Buy the 

new lined Goodrich rubber 
glove; more comfort, longer 
service. Roughened surface for 
better grip. Buy the new im
proved rubber gloveq at 

Stocking's Drug Store
FOR SALE — New 1949 four 

speed three quarter ton Chev
rolet Pick-up, ready to go with 
a good grain body, 8 ply tires 
and spare, $1495. W. T. Hay ter.

(14tfc)

Sweet Sudan Seed, trace of John
son grass, $10 per hundred. 

41% Soy Bean Meal, $4.75 per 
hundred.

Risley Feed Store
FOR SALE—Your choice of five 

coming two year old bulls, 
good grade, at $200. W. T. 
Hay ter. * (14tfc)

RED ANT B A L L S — Exterminate 
red ant beds with Durham’s 
Red Ant Balls. Get Red Ant 
Balls at

Stocking's Drug Store
COTTON SEED

Delta Pine 15, delinted Ceresan 
treated. Plant 6 to 10 lbs. per
acre. 50 lb. bag ............ $11.00

Risley Feed Store
FOR SALE — Ceramics suitable 

for gifts* May be seen at the 
home of Mrs. Will Johnson.

(13-2c)
FOR SALE—Roll-Away bed, % 

size. Mrs. Mary Sullivan. 
Phone 497-W. (16-p)

FOR SALE — Dressed turkeys, 
about 10 lbs. each, in Donley 
County Locker, 60 cents per 
pound. W. T. Hay ter. (14tfc)

WORMS IN SWINE—Use Globe 
Phenothiazine to expel worms 
from pigs. Use a small amount 
in regular feed and watch your 
swine grow. Get Globe Pheno
thiazine at

Stocking's Drug Store

FATHERS DAY GREETING 
CARDS — Beautiful line of 
Father's Day cards now on dis
play at

Stocking's Drug Store
Come in and see White's Roto 
Trim 16 in. Electric Power 
Mower with labor saving trim 
feature. For a healthier lawn 
use Roto Trim Electric Lawn 
Mower, only $54.95 with 100 ft. 
cord.
16 in. Gasoline Drive Roto Trim 

Lawn Mower, only, $69.50 
1 8in. Gasoline Drive Roto Trim 

Lawn Mower, only . $89.50
Ask for a free Home Demonstra
tion.

White Auto Store
Phone 162

CfttASS SEED—Side Oats Gram
ma, Indian Grass, Sand Love 
Grass, Switcn, Aincan Love 
Grass. Clarendon Hatchery. 
Phone 263. (5 ltfc'

FOR SALE — Sudan Seed. Sec 
Frank Hardin, Phone 932-F4.

(15tfc)

FOR SALE—Light 2 wheel trail
er. Marshall Morris, Phone 
360-M. (5tfc)

FOR SALE — Hospital bed in 
good condition. Geo. Watson.

(15-p)

*

1
*

Announcing
F ormal

Opening
Saturday June 2nd of

$

Robert’s Gulf Service
Your New Gulf Station 4 block* West of Stop Light on Hi-way 287

F R E E
SOFT DRINKS FOR EVERYONE—LOLLY POP SUCKERS for CHILDREN

SCREW WORM REMEDIES— 
N ew  Government Formula 
E. Q. 335, Peerless Screw Worm 
Killer, Formula No. 32 and the 
new Screw Worm Bomb. A 
10 oz. bomb treats approxi
mately 100 head and repels flys 
for a period of 7-days.

Stocking's Drug Store
FOR SALE—New Massey-Harris 

30 Tractor. $250 under list 
price. L. T. Mays, 1 mile north 
of town. (15tfc)

SPECIAL SALE on Fibre Seat 
Covers with Leatherette Trim. 
Regular $14.95—Sale price $11.95 
Fibre Seat Covers with quilted
Plastic Trim .................... $15.95
Plastic Seat Covers with quqilted 
Plastic Trim $24.95

White Auto Store 
Phone 162

NEWCASTLE DISEASE — Im
munize and treat Newcastle 
disease in poultry with New
castle Disease Vaccine Live 
Virus. Get it at

Stocking's Drug Store

SPECIALIZING IN

Gulf Pride Motor Oils — Gulf No-Nox Gasoline

Gulf Lubricants & Greases of all kinds

Gulf Insect Sprays

WASH & LUBRICATION SERVICE

JAKE ROBERTS, Owner

First Class. Durable, Outside

WHITE PAINT
Containing pure Titanium . 
Will Give M aximum du ra 
bility, service, protection and 
beauty.

In  Gallons only

Special, gal. $3.95 
5 gal. L o ts. .$3.75

Noblitt Sales Co.
Clarendon, Texas

Bran, Shorts, Hog Supplement 
Horse, Dairy and Poultry Feeds. 
Bone Meal, Stock Minerals. 
Salt. Clarendon Hatchery, Clar
endon, Texas. (ltfc)

GRASS SEED—All varieties toi 
lawn planting. Clarendon 
Hatchery. Phone 263. (51tfc)

KILL RATS—Buy D-CON ready- 
mixed bait and join the nation
al movement to exterminate 
rats throughout the nation. Be 
sure the D-Con you buy is 
ready mixed and contains 
LUREX To be certain buy 
D-Con at

Stocking's Drug Store
REN-O-SAL—A drinking water 

medicine for chicken and tur
keys. Provides tonic benefits; 
prevents the spread of cecal 
coccidiosis in poultry flocks. 
Get Ren-O-Sal at

Stocking's Drug Store
FOR FALSE TEETH—If you suf

fer from dental static and sore 
gums use Brimms Plasti-Liner. 
Reline your own plates. Makes 
a permanent snug fit and re,- 
store normal bite.

Stocking's Drug Store

See our’stock of Garden Supplies.
25 ft. Black Hose ............. $2.98
50 ft. Green Hose $3.45
50 ft. Red Hose, 10 year guaran

tee ..................   $8.45
50 ft. Green Plastic Hose, 5 year

guarantee .......................  $6.95
Sprinklers from 25c to $4.98
7 in. Hoe ............................. $1.89
Weed Cutters 98c
Round Point Long Handle Spade

for .................................... $2.98
White Auto Store 

Phone 162
SPRAY AWAY THE WEEDS— 

Use Weed-No-More weed killer 
to kill off early weeds on your 
lawn. Keep weeds away all 
summer by occasional spraying 
with Weed-No-More.

Stocking's Drug Store

F O R  R E N T

more men to call on farmers. 
Experience not n e c e s s a r y .  
Home every night. References 
required. Write Mr. T. K. 
Stallard, 120 E. Clark St., Free
port, 111. (16-p)

MISCELLANEOUS
CONVALESCENT HOME!

Best of care given invalids and 
elderly people in our home. 
Phone 187. Mrs. J. C. Black
burn. (16-p)

AIR CONDITIONERS 
Serviced and Repaired 

New pads, pumps and accessories 
if needed. Get y<-.urs ready. 

Call 404
CLARENDON ELECTRIC

(lltfc)
WARREN - CHENAULT 

Income Tax Service 
J. A. Warren E. J. Chenault

Clarendon, Texas 
Offices: 209 Goldston Building
Alcoholics Anonymous meet 

every Monday night, 8 p. m 
Donley Hotel basement All In
terested are invited. (2tfc)

of living, they will not be penal
ized by inflation," the Price 
Stabilization Director stated.

The Lubbock OPS District Of
fice states that by requiring post
ing by June 4 of the ceiling prices 
of beef in retail stores, the new 
OPS regulation gives housewives 
an easy way to be sure that the 
price she is asked to pay is not 
higher than the ceiling price.

In every retail store ceiling 
prices must be posted where ail 
customers can see them not later 
than June 4. As a further protec
tion to the housewife, the regu
lations provide that beef of dif
ferent grades shall be displayed 
in different trays, and that each 
tray shall be tagged with the 
ceiling price.

Miss Naomi Mooring of Ama
rillo is visiting the week with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Ed Mooring 
and family.

Mrs. Sophia Wardlaw of Ama
rillo visited Sunday in the home 
of her brother, Mr. and Mrs. Ed 
Mooring.

FOR RENT— 3 room apartment. 
Phone 245-J. (12tfc)

FOR RENT—6 room house with 
bath and cellar. $40 a month. 
Pay rent to Nathan Cox and 
move in. (12tfc)

FOR RENT — Close in furnished 
one room apartment or as a 
bedroom. Phone 129-J, or see 
Mrs. N. L. Jones. (8tfc)

FOR RENT or SALE — 6 room 
house with bath. Joe Holland.

(9tfc)
FOR RENT—Unfurnished house, 

4 rooms. Call 235-J. (16-p)

W A N T E D
MALE HELP

Due to expansion we need two

New* From The 
OFFICE OF PRICE 
STABILIZATION
Stabilization is necessary to 

help preserve the freedom and 
human dignity and opportunity 
for advancement that we mean 
when we speak of the “pursuit of 
happiness,” declared Michael V. 
DiSalle, Director of Price Stabili
zation in a statement before the 
House Banking and Currency 
Committee.

“Stabilization is necessary while 
the nation is engaged in the huge 
task of building up its armament 
and productive capacity to insure 
military security. Stabilization is 
necessary to protect the Ameri
can people from a ruinous infla
tion that would destroy the value 
of their income and their savings. 
I do not need to stress the in
ternational risks we face if we 
fail to take the steps essential to 
our national security and wel
fare. That is why we are engaged 
in our defense program. The peo
ple have voluntarily accepted 
government controls, although 
inherent in the American tradi
tion of individual freedoms that 
our people dislike such controls.

“Tht^ defense program will be 
impaired if we fail to hold the 
prices level. From now on the in
flationary forces will grow out 
of hard economic facts. By the 
end of this calendar year, mili
tary production will take 15 per 
cent of the national product and 
a year from now it will require 
nearly 20 per cent. We must give 
assurance through price stabili
zation, that if the American peo
ple must defer their legitimate 
ambitions for a rising standard

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Mooring 
of Amarillo and Mr. and Mrs. B. 
J. Mooring of Lelia Lake visited 
Sunday with their parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Ed Mooring.

Mrs. Maude H. Bell of Long 
Beach, Calif., arrived Wednesday 
to spend a few weeks in the home 
of her daughter, Mr. and Mrs. 
Carroll Knorpp and family.

Friends will be glad to know 
that Mrs. Mary Howren is able 
to be at home again.

Little Miss Marjorie Frazier is 
visiting with her grandmother, 
Mrs. Ella C. McDowell while her 
mother, Mrs. Walter Frazier of 
Groom, is a patient at Scott & 
White Hospital at Temple.

Donley County Leader, $2.50 year

P

GOOD MILKERSi 
MUST EAT. .*,]

STIMULATE THEIR ’ |1

Stocking’s Drug Store
1885

SESt. Farm Chemicals 3K?
YOU

GIVIS
A F F O R D  T O  BE W I T H O U T

ALL CONTROLS 
AT DRIVER'S 

ELBOW 40% Butyl Ester of 2.4-D 
2 lbs. 2.4-D acid per gal.
54 gal. drum  
32 gal. drum  
5 gal. can 
1 gal. can

S4.65
$4.75
S4.85
S4.95

r r -i  v*

Amine Salts of 2.4-D
4 lbs. 2,4-D acid per gal.
54 gal. drum  $5.95
32 gal. drum  $6.10
5 gal. drum  . $6.25
1 gal. can $6.45
25% Em ulsifiable DDT
2 lbs. DDT per gal.
54 gal. drum  $2.94
32 gal. drum  $3.01
5 gal. can $3.26
1 gal. can $3.52
25% Emulsifiable Parathioh 
54 gal. drum  $8.00
32 gal. drum  . , .............  $8.10
5 gal. can ............S . ...  . $8.20
1 gal. can $8.30
Emulsifiable Toxaphene 

^  6 lbs. per gallon
You don’t have to psy big money to 54 gal. drum  $5.08

get a complete, easy to operate spray- 32 " 1
•r today. Investigate the popular, 9?*' drum  $5.15
‘Wwwe* Sprayer that farmers bought 5 gal. can $5.36
by the thousand* laat season. Assure 1 gal. can $5.65
yourself of complete efficiency of
operation, ease of cleaning, and a full Toxaphene-DDT Emulsifiable 
selection of accessories and parts. See 4 ihs Toxanhene Hr 7  1K« n n T  us for *o«h<h*  _the Multi-purpose loxapnene & i  its . DDT
farm sprayer. P «  gallon.
OTHSS s p e c ia l  FUkFO il 54 S&L d r u m ..................  $6.10

IMAYINO UNITS 32 gal. drum  ------

A Hooks on any tractor by looaatiing j u t  
t  bolts.

A Simple troublcfraa a praying ayatam. 
*  Eacloalv* OOttfoe* manifold for An* 

sartlp spray control.
A  H igh capacity , adjoetabl* prassura 

P. T . O. gear pomp.
A  Enginsarad for all actaaaory attach-

Em ulsifiable Aldrin 
2 lbs. A ldrin per gallon 
54 gal. arum  S8.35
32 gal. drum  $8.50
5 gal. can , $8.65
1 gal. can $8.80
Em ulsifiable Aldrin & DDT 
1 lb. A ldrin and 2 lbs. DDT 
per gallon.
54 gal. drum  $6.95
32 gal. drum  $7.10 i
5 gal. can $7,251
1 gal. can $7.401
Chlordane Em ulsifiable 
Concentrate
4 lbs. Chlordane per gal.
54 gal. drum  $6.50
32 gal. drum  $6.63you* best garden tractor buy, that’s
5 gal. drum  $6 88 *h* D*w POWER-HO DELUXE, Model
1 oal c a n  . . / n r  12BB. Beautifully streamlined...With
1 9al’ Can 57'25*'-------- high power 2% HP. engine.

. . .  with variable speed sheave. 
m  ct front kick stand, chain guards, remote 

’ '’control stop switch, and new 5-12 tires

V6e St'tea mCcHcd.
S '/?  'rtyoi'lC/iOUrC’t

195j BOLENS 12BB 
POWER-HO DELUXE

M a id en  '7rac(o"r

the new high power IV l H.P. engine.
50% W nttabln DDT Pow der "
4 lb. bags . _____
50 lb. bags S O . 5 4 ^ " ^
Lindane Dairy Spray Model I2BB can be fitted with all
1 lb. container $3.31** ****** »«*<h®eot* . . ,
4 lb. container $3.31 stop in and sea for yourself.
20 lb. palls $3.25
Lindane Em ulsifiable 
Concentrate
Q uart bottle  $6.13
1 gal. can $22.00"
5 gal. can $21.69

Year teat Ivy H M m

E xtra  Charge for Drums.

A B<^’ a?Vp?i^” loMnMctttIia and Rl|ht-e* ^ Can
* 1 9aL Can

$6.18
$6.48
$6.60

BHC W ettable Pow der 
12% Gamma Isomer
5 lb. bags ......................$0.58
50 lb. bags ...................... $0.56w ithout notice.

All prices subject to change

Clarendon’s Farm Store
Phone 54-M Clarendon, Texas Sully Street

1 1 % . ’I4A.\ t • jL~
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Bob Moss Pharmacy
CI9SI. Notions) Adsetviee tM.

HI5 AFTER SHAVE 
' STICK n

NEW shaving treat that is 
as cool, rtimulating and bradng as 
an ocean bteeze; EASY TO USE. 
^CONVENIENT for home or 
travel.

lA k tt  (have or ihover, 
\ after work or play . . . 
"  home., oflce, drf>.

* WaIdLl_, l 00
9XV9 TAX

HOST TO ARMIES OF
K n im K to l g u e s t s

V* I

> .v .
v  h r  *  " S '  A .

• » ! >  %,W ,
i . ^  *' -  __ _  _____

V -
1S5I . National Aia»relealne.  ̂ ^  v >t-

l/o n 't p lay host to a horde of insects .and flies that rob 
your livestock of health  and proper production. You 
can chase those uninvited guests w ith the w onderful 
insecticides from  our Animal Health Departm ent.

D uPont Cattle Spray 81,15
50% W ettable DDT—4 lbs. $2.49
B. H. C. Spray & Dip—4 lbs. ...............................  $1-89
Rotenox Spray-dip—Q uart .......................... $*-75
Copper Carbonate—5 lbs. .......................................  $1.49
Ceresan—Pound .............................................................  $1.25

BOB MOSS PHABMACY
THE REXALL STORE

WE FILL ANY DOCTOR'S PRESCRIPTION

THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER

♦ ♦
♦ A S H T O L A  ♦

Mrs. Doyce Graham t
+ + + + + + + + + + + + ♦ + *

Mr. and Mrs. H. S. Hardin vis
ited Sunday afternoon with Mrs. 
Mary Jones and Mr. and Mrs. 
W. K. Hardin in Clarendon.

Mr. and Mrs. J. M. Graham vis
ited relatives in Plainview Sat
urday and Sunday.

Guests of the Dane Perdues 
Sunday were Mr. and Mrs. J. C. 
Perdue of Hudgins, Mr. and Mrs. 
Farris Keller and daughter and 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Tims of White- 
face.

Mr. and Mrs. D. W. Tomlinson 
I and Douglas of Phillips spent 
Sunday night with Mr. and Mrs. 
Doyce Graham.

Attending the Hinkle funeral 
I from here besides relatives were 
Mrs. J. E. Mahaffey and Gary, 

'Mrs. P. M. Marshall, Mr. and Mrs. 
John White, Mr. and Mrs. Ben 
Lovell, Henry Wilson, Mr. and 
Mrs. H. S. Hardin and Mr. and

PAGE SE
f Mrs. W. A. Poovey.

Mr. and Mrs. C. W. Tolleson 
and family of Wellington spent 
Friday night with Mr. and Mrs. 
H. E. Tolleson*.

Mr. and Mrs. Hilton Simmons 
and children of Santa Fe, N. M. 
and Mrs. Anna Lee Parker of 
Westport, Oregon visited in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. W. H. Wil
son Saturday.

Jo Anne and Sherry Montgom
ery and Shirley and Vicki Barker 
spent Friday night with Glenda 
and Shirley Wilson.

Johnny Davis underwent an 
appendectomy in Groom hospital 
Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Brandon and 
W. D. had business in Amarillo 
Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Slim Hinders 
visited L. P. Alexander in Mem
phis Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Graham of 
Plainview were supper guests of 
Mr. and Mrs. Doyce Graham Sat.

Mr. and Mrs. Wayburn Wilson 
of Amarillo spent Saturday and 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. W. H.

Wilson.
Mr. and Mrs. H. E. Tolleson 

visited Mr. and Mrs. Cleve Ing
ram and Terry of Amarillo Sun.

Mr. and Mrs. George Gillespie 
and daughter of Peacock spent 
the week end with Mr. and Mrs. 
Leo Wallace and Patsy.

Bob Crofford left Sunday for 
Strafford, Okla. to visit his 
brother who is seriously ill.

Mr. and Mrs. H. S. Mahaffey 
attended services at West Texas 
State College Sunday morning.

Sears-Roebuck & Co. 
Makes Possible Ten 
Scholarships to A&M 
College Next Year

COLLEGE STATION—Ten of 
the most promising 1951 gradu
ates of Texas high schools will 
get their chance to study Agri
culture at the A&M College of 
Texas next year as the result of 
a gift to the college from the 
Sears-Roebuck Foundation of 
Chicago. A check for $2,000, rep

resenting the first of Such annual 
gifts to be made on a continuity 
basis, was presented to the coi 
lege scholarship funds by C. I  
Roberts, Dallas, vice-presiden 
for the southwestern territory o  
Sears-Roebuck and Company, a t  
a luncheon in the A&M College 
Memorial Student Center, May 
16. It was accepted by Cancellor 
Gibli Gilchrist of the Texas 
A & M  College System.

The funds were given to enable 
A&M to offer financial aid to  
outstanding Texas high school 
graduates who wish to study 
Agriculture and do not have suf
ficient money to enter college.

Details of the awards arc being 
worked out by college official^, 
along the lines of their establtrf*- 
ed program of Opportunity 
Awards.

Sgt. 1/c R. A. Beverly and Pic. 
Jiggs Mann arrived by plane in  
Amarillo Saturday afternoon and 
are spending a 10 day furlough 
with their parents. Both are  
stationed at Ft. Leonard Wood. 
Missouri.

It Pays To Pay Cash
COFFEE
Schillings—Pound •3c
FRUIT COCKTAIL
Tall Can .......................................... 25  c
PINEAPPLE
Crushed—2 F la t Cans 2 9  c

CORN 19c
O ur Darling—Large Can

FLOUR S I  95
Yukon Best—25 lb. Sack ......................................

ORANGE JUICE 3 3  c
B r:m full—46 or. Can ....................................

Bob Mom. Pb. G. Burrell Rhea, Pb. G.

DOG FOOD
Ideal. Red H eart—2 Tall Cans 29c
CLOROX
BLEACH—Quart Bottle 17c
BABO
2 Cans 25c
PALMOLIVE
TOILET SOAP—3 Bars 27c

TIDE SOAP
Box 32c
Fresh CORN
4 Ears 25c
BANANAS
Golden Ripe—Pound 11c
Fresh Green Beans
Pound 15c

WE RESERVE 

RIGHT TO 

LIMIT QUANTITY

M -SYSTEM
We Deliver Phone 193

PAYING  

TOP PRICE 

FOR EGGS



**!■ "v-r •» .1 IfW

t

OORT . THE DONLEY COUHTT LEADER -Thursday, Mar 24. 1951

PAY

CASH

AND

PAY

LESS

PAY

CASH

AND

PAY

LESS

JUNIOR SPIER. Owner

Green Onions
Nice Fresh B unch................. K q

L E T T U C E
Large Heads—Pound. 12c

B A N A N A S
2 Pounds............................

'TRADE AT HOME WITH HOMEFOLKS' WE DELIVER

ENJOY SHOPPING AT THE

Most Modern Food Store
IN DONLEY COUNTY F R E E BE SURE AND BRING 

YOUR CARD

Fifteen Pound Ham
—

FREE GROCERIES “DON’T FORGET OUR DAILY P A Y -O F F ’ FREE GROCERIES

FLOUR GOLD MEpAL 
25 lbs.

w ith Gold Medal Coupon $1.84$.199
Powdered Sugar BOX

(Limit 3) .10
Sausage EF .29
OLEO :r .29

Syrup
Cereal

T o m a to  J u ic e

i erHershey's Chocolate ■

1 lb. Can ..............................f  ^  W

POST'S SUGAR CRISP M

2 Boxes ......................................A

LIBBYS ^  A

46 oz. C a n ...........© ^ 7

( MULKEY 
THEATRE

FRIDAY and SATURDAY

May 25-26th 
STEPHEN McNALLY

—in—
l l Air Cadet”

SUNDAY AND MONDAY

May 27-28th 
STEVE BRODY and • 
ROBERT HUTTON

“ Steel Helmet”
plu*

"THE MACARTHUR STORY"

J

{ TUESDAY ONLY 
) B A R G A I N  D A Y  

May 29th 
GENE AUTRY

“Indian 
Territory”

>v.v
WEDNESDAY - THURSDAY

end FRIDAY 
May 30-31, June let 
BURT LANCASTER

“ Vengeance 
Valley”

In Technicolor

>.w r  ? :

Couple Celebrates 
Golden W edding 
Anniversary

Mr. and Mr». J. T. Patman 
celebrated theirJGolden Wedding 
anniversary tyith Open House 
and a reception in their home 
Sunday afternoon from 3 o’clock 
until 5 o’clock. The house was 
decorated with many beautiful 
floral arrangements.

In the receiving line were a 
part of* the original wedding 
party. Mr. and Mrs. J. T. Patman, 
Mrs. Rela Vaughn Ingham of 
Texhoma, Ckla., a bridesmaid; 
Crockett Taylor, a groomsman; 
and Allen Beville of Amarillo, a 
flower boy. Other*, in the receiv
ing line were James Patman, 
Mrs. Evelyn Price, Mrs. J. T. 
Patman, Mantie Graves .and Tom 
Patman.

P.eceiving at the door, the first 
hour^was Bill Patman. Allen Pat
man received the second hour. 
Mrs. Bill Patman and Mrs. Milton 
Shaver presided over the guest 
book the first and second hours
respectively.

*

A picture af Mr.'and Mrs. Pat
man as bridt and groom was dis
played on the desk. Gifts of the 
present and wedding gifts of 50 
years ago were presided over by 
Mrs. Walter Taylor and Mrs. 
A. G. Lane. For the reception 
Mrs. Patman chose a dress of 
plum Colored sheer complement
ed with a purple orchid.

Guests were invited into the 
dining room by Mrs. Van Ken
nedy the first hour and Ardis 
Patman the second hour. The 
table was beautifully laid with a 
lace cloth. The centerpiece was 
made up of an arrangement of 
yellow roses, yellow daisies, and 
yellow jasmine, and was flanked 
with six golden candles. The 
napkins were yellpw with gold, 
inscribed 1901 — The Patmans 
1951. Mrs. Allen Patman of Bor- 
ger poured the first hour with 
Mrs. Ernest Kelly of Borger 
pouring the second hour. Both 
are nieces of the bride and 
groom.

Others assisting In  the dining 
room were Mrs. Tom Murphy, 
Emily Engle of Borger. Mrs. Bob 
Word. Mrs. Maurice Lane, Shir
ley Price of Astoria. 111., a grand
daughter, and Bonnie Holt of St.

Louis, Missouri. The girls wore 
pastel dresses with yellow daisy 
wristlets. Assisting with the serv
ing were Mrs. Crockett Taylor 
and Mrs. Phil Engle of Borger.

About 250 guests called ih the 
afternoon. Out-of-town guests 
registered from Amarillo, Claude,

Borger, Pampa, Groom, San An
tonio, Los Angeles, Canyon, 
Memphis, Carlsbad, N. Mex. and 
Lubbock.

Members of the immediate 
family, who do not live in Clar
endon, present were Mr. and Mrs. 
James Patman and son, Tom, of

Hume, Mo.; Mrs. W. H. Price and 
Shirley Price of Astoria, 111.; 
Bonnie Holt of St. Louis, Mo.; 
Mrs. B. O. McCreless, formerly 
Ruth Gage, of San Antonio; and 
Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Archer of Nor
walk, Calif. Both Shirley Price 
and Bonnie Holt are students at

Linwood College, St. Charles, Mo.

Mrs. B. R. Flowers of Here
ford who has been visiting in the 
home of her daughter, Mrs. G. W. 
Bradshaw, is recovering from a 
major operation in Goodall Hos
pital in Memphis.

V

Mrs. J. L. Allison returned 
home Saturday from McLean 
where she visited with her son, 
Clifford Allison and family.

Sgt. 1/c R. A. Beverly attended 
the Shriners spring ceremonial in 
Amarillo Monday.

rh&£ R E L Y  ON

Buying Power
COFFEE Q C C
Schillings or Maxwell House—1 lb.

CLEANSER
Ajax—2 C a n a ........

s o a p  2 5 c
Cashmera Bouquet, bath site—2 Bars

BACON
Wicklow Sliced—Pound 39 c

Kleenex 24Largo Box ..................£

*

Bananass- .27
<

Orange Juice WHITE SWAN * 1  I

No. 2 Cana—2 for ......... * ^  ■

PORK CHOPS
Pound 49c.... Crackers ;rr

P1GGLY WIGGLY
.47

Phono JSi *»• WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT QUANTITIES WE DELIVER
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JR.-SR. CLASSES TO LEAVE 
FOR COLORADO SATURDAY

The junior and senior classes 
will leave for their annual school 
trip Saturday, May 26th. Mr. and 
Mrs. Craig Johnson will sponsor 
the classes and Billy Hill will 
drive the bus.

The junior and senior fund is

much larger this year than last, 
but the group will also be con
siderably larger.

The bus will leave at 5 a. m. 
Saturday morning and providing 
there is no trouble, it will arrive 
in Colorado Springs, Colorado, 
Saturday afternoon.

This will make the third year 
for Lelia Lake seniors to go to

/

Compare Prices
With Any Store, Any W here 

Any Time, on Any Item 
In Our Store

WE SELL FOR LESS 

JOIN THE CROWD
MOST EVERY ONE IS PLANNING ON

G o i n g  F i s h i n g
A healthful recreation and the universal outdoor 
sport for men • women and children.

Select all your Equipm ent from the Largest 
stock and Lowest prices in this Entire area.

OUT BOARD MOTORS
M ake your vacation a real pleasure for the entire  
fam ily. We have a lim ited num ber of the  famous 
SCOTT-ATWATER OUT BOARD MOTORS w ith 
GEAR SHIFT.

No doubt this item  will soon be unobtainable. 
You Always SAVE at THE PAINT STORE 

NEXT DOOR TO POST OFFICE

Hudson & Taylor

Colorado, but an entirely differ
ent schedule has been planned.

With exceptions of only a few 
all the group will be able to 
make the trip.

SENIORS MAK* PLANS 
TO ATTEND COLLEGE

Plans made by seniors do not 
always survive, but in hopes that 
the following do we print them 
for you to read.

Ralph Ayers, plans to spend 
the next year or two in college, 
later maybe after he has been to 
see his Uncle Sam, to settle down 
on a ranch of his own.

Shirley Aten plans to enter 
business college in the summer 
atfer completing her course there 
she hopes to establish herself 
with a job in Amarillo.

Bobbie Seago plans to enter 
college in the summer at West 
Texas State. After college in 
Canyon she plans to go to anoth
er college to prepare herself for 
religious work.

Keith Reed plans to start to 
school at the University of Texas 
next fall. After that he would 
like to do some kind of radio

THE DONLEY COtfCTY LEADER
toprk.

Benny Darnell's plans envolve 
college in Clarendon next year. 
Then maybe Uncle Sam will be 
ready for his visit.

J. L.- Williams plans to go to 
college, but as yet the place 
hasn’t been chosen.

Kenneth Wilkinson already has 
a scholarship to Clarendon for 
basketball. After school in Clar
endon, he wishes to become a 
farmer.

BACCALAUREATE SERVICES 
HELD SUNDAY AT GYM

Another school year has ended 
and another Baccalaureate Ser
vice was held Sunday night, 
May 20.

The Rev. Ernest Phillips gave 
the Baccalaureate sermon. The 
choir sang “Awakening Chorus,” 
“Praise God From Whom All 
Blessings Flow,” “Lord’s Prayer”, 
and “Holy, Holy, Holy.”

Marilyn Butler and Harold 
Gemer escorted the seniors in 
the processional and recessional. 
The seniors were, Bobbie Seago, 
Shirley Aten, Ralph Ayers, Keith 
Reed, J. L. Williams, Kenneth

A3 tfl
Phone 115

SERVING THE ENTIRE COUNTRY 
AS ONE BIG COMMUNITY

through our momborihip in tho A S S O C IA TE D  FUNERAL DIRECTO! 
SERVICE. Our affiliation with mambarj of this profassional association

Whan notified of daath In a distant city wa tala immediate charge
...........— --------------- “ ‘ T̂ORS

btKviut. uur affiliation witn members ot this professional auc 
enables us to serve the entire nation as One Big Community.
Established moderate fees protect the family finances. The contributory 
services of competent, dependable funeral directors throughout the 
country make for efficiency, economy and the family's peace of mind.

Serving irtrytim  el 
aO hours, rrtry night 
end dty. -

We can furnish you and every 

m em ber of your fam ily w ith 

Burial Insurance up to $500.00.

Murphy-Spicer Funeral Director*
Phone 160 for Am bulance Serlvce

The Styteline De Luxe 2-Door Sedan 
(Continuation of itandord aquipmant and trim Ilium 
•rated It daoandant on availability of notarial.1

America’s
Largest

and Finest
Low-Priced

Car!

Here's why 
we toy LARGEST!

It’s LONGEST— measuring 197% inches from bumper to bumper. You cun see 
that extra length— and feel it in the smoother ridel

It’s HEAVIEST— tipping the Kales ot 3140 pounds.* You can feel Chevrolet's 
big-car solidness in its steady, even w a y  of going!

H has the WIDEST TREAD — spanning 58%  inches between the rear wheels. 
That wider base means better roadability— helps steady the ridel

You'd expect to pay a little more for the largest loV-priced car . . . longest, 
heaviest, with the widest tread. But no! With all its extra size and weight— all its 
exclusive features— Chevrolet is the lowest priced line in the low-price field.

•StyMlna Da lux# 4-Door Sadon, shipping waight.

Han't why 
wa ta y FINEST!

First and finest in the low-price field 
TIM E-PROVED

FISHER BODY QUALITY a UNITIZED KNEE-ACTION RIDE a VALVE-IN-HEAD
ENGINE ECONOMY a WIDE-VIEW CURVED WINDSHIELD a JUMBO-DRUM BRAKE
SAFETY a SAFETY-SIGHT INSTRUMENT PANEL a TIME-PROVED
AUTOMATIC TRANSMISSION. Comblnoflon of Poworglid. Automatic Transmission and

103-h. p. angina optional on Da Luxa modals a t axtra cos*

M ORE PEOPLE BUY C H E V R O LE T*  T H A N  A N Y  O TH E R  C A R !

A u to m a tic  T ransm iss ion

• »Clarendon Motor Company

Wilkinson and Benny Darnell.

SENIORS HAVE BIG DAY 
BACCALAUREATE SUNDAY

Mrs. Nelson Seago and Mrs. 
Quinn Aten honored the seniors 
and high school teachers with a 
breakfast, in the Aten home, 
Sunday morning at 8:00.

This was the beginning of the 
Senior’s Day for the seniors.

A delicious dinner was enjoyed 
by the seniors and high school 
teachers at noon Sunday, which 
was given by Mrs. Pete Darnell 
and Mrs. Clarence Ayers in the 
home of the Ayers.

Mrs. Wilkinson, Mrs. Williams, 
and Mrs. Reed then gave a din
ner Sunday night at the Reed 
home.

COMMENCEMENT 
EXERCISES TO BE 
HELD FRIDAY, 8 P. M.

Commencement exercises for 
♦.he 1951 Seniors will be held in 
the Lelia Lake High School Gym
nasium, Friday, May 25, at 8 p.m.

A chorus of songs will be sung 
and the valedictory speech will 
be given by Bobbie Nell Seago. 
The salutatory speech is to be 
given by Shirley Aten.

High School diplomas will be 
presented to the following: Keith

T. M. SHAVER
ARMY & NAVY STORE 

214 Sully Street 
Clarendon, Texas 

For Work Clothes & Shoes 
Buy for Less

Reed, Shirley Aten, J. L. Will
iams, Benny Darnell, Bobbie 
Seago, Kenneth Wilkinson and 
Ralph Ayers.

Everyone is cordially invited to 
attend.

AN EDITORIAL
(Bobbie Seago)

We, the seniors of 1951, dedi
cate this to everyone concerned.

There comes a time in every
one’s life when some changes 
have to be made. Now we are at 
one of those changes. This pos
sibly will be one of the greatest 
changes we will ever witness.

For the last four years our 
lives have been centered mainly 
around our high school. Yes, we 
of course, have done many things 
that didn’t concern school, but 
the greatest part of our time has 
been spent in school, or in some 
school activity.

On May 25, 1951, we will be 
stepping out of those glorious 
years, into a time that will be 
completely different. Most of us 
say we are very happy to be 
stepping out of the “hole” as we 
some times might call it, but 
when the first of September 
comes next year, I’m sure there 
will be a certain amount of lone
liness. We may be entering col
lege, but still college couldn't 
mean the same as does the place

we have been accustomed to. Th»
first ot September will not bo 
the only time we will have a sort
of left-out-feeling. When basket
ball season comes, and maybe we 
come back for a game, we will 
begin to have the same kind of 
feeling we did when Coach 
benched us during a game. A 
longing to be back out there once 
more. This time we would do 
certain things better. During our 
high school days Coach did put 
us back on after a while, but this 
time he won’t. We will be play
ing a different kind of game.

Yes, our high school days have 
meant so very much to us. We 
can never say thanks to you 
enough — you the people who 
have worked in order that we 
might have the •pportunities 
that we have.

D onley  C ounty L eader, $2.50 a  Y «

NOTICE
We are now open from 8 a. m. to 
6 p. m. Week Days.

8 a. m. to 8 p. m. Saturdays. 
Make this your headquarters toe 
all Radio Repairs.

All work guaranteed.
CLARENDON RADIO 

SERVICE
Located next door to Ice House.

For G o o d  Insurance

KELLY
CHAMBERLAIN
Ali T y p e s — All Kinds  

P R O M P T  A D J U S T M E N T S  

C la r e n d o n ,  Texa f.

MAKE YOUR DOLLARS 
HAVE MORE CENTS
By feeding Chick-O-Line. or Wes-Tex feeds all the 
w ay—Chick S tarter. Chick Grains. Growing Mash 
and Eg... M«*sh—The feed th a t get results.

P lanting tim e will soon be here - - so. rem em 
ber, your seed money will buy more and go fu rther 
if you buy Texas S tate C ertified seed to s ta rt w ith. 
W hy take chances on losing a crop? P lan t the  best. 
We have a complete stock of the above feeds and 
seed tha t has stood the  test for years, so w hen you 
th ink  of seed, th ink  of Texas Certified seed, tested  
and acclim ated for this p a rt of the country.

We give profit sharing S&H G reen Stam ps 
on all feed and seed sales - - ask for them .

A FEED FOR EVERY NEED

Simpson’s Mill & Feed Store
Phone 149

She is enjoying real 
Summer Comfort!

CLABENDON, TEXAS

the cooler that gives 'Twice As Much Cool Air*

In fact, the cool comfort I now enjoy 
in my home helps me do all my 
housework quicker and brings greatei 
pleasure in leisure time, too.

As a shopping tip, before you spend 
your money for any cooler, see the 7 
exclusive features of the Paramount 
Air Coolers and leam how you get 
“Twice As Much Cool Air/

Before you buy gat 
all tha facts about 

Evaporativa Air Coolers

WestTexas Utilities 
Company

Ask for a 
Free Survey 
of Your 
Cooling Needs!
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Only Six More Days To Save
During This 
GIGANTIC

H A R D  T O  B E L IE V E  . . . . . . .  B U T  I T ’S T R U E
BED ROOM SUITES & PIECES

1—524 Mengel Blond Oak Suite

Regular $249.50 ............ S15950 1
[ 1—7004 Owosso 4-piece Bed Room Suite

Regular $219.50............$15050
1—1296 Galvin 4-piece Bed Room Suite j

Regular $249.50 ............ ^180^
j 1—549 Dornbecker 4-piece Bed Room Suite

Regular $249.50 ............ $10950
1—1176 Galvin 4-piece Blond Suite

Regular $249.50 ............. $18050
1—565 J . D. Bassett, 5-piece Bed Room Suite

Regular $495.50 ............ $34050

i
V

All Odd Living Room Tables
at ^ and xh  off 

Check these Pieces for
Price and Quality 

All Lamps at xk  Price
Choose the type to fit your needs 
from  our large selection.

Living Room 

Pieces
1 - No. S ‘/2ll9P776a

2-Piece Pullm an Green Wool Froze Suite

Regular $479.50
S 3 O 9 5 0

1-No. 792U169S1 *1662 2-piece Pullm an Suite

Regular $489.50

$ 3 1 9 5 0

One Group of Seven 2-Piece Tapestry Suites 
Both Studio and Regular Suites.

Regular Price $189.50
$ 9 9 5 0

9 x 12 Linoleum Rugs, heaviest weight made, only .. $7.95
DINING ROOM FURNITURE & ODD PIECES

1-904 Solid Maple 9 piece Suite, regular $495.00..............................................................$329.50
1-425 Dombecker 8 piece Suite, regular $249.50.............................................................. $149.50
1-2045 Bassett 8 piece Suite, regular $349.50 ....................................................................$269.50

Appliances Save Up To 331% Discount

Others too numerous to list st 
Equal Savings /rrt

1 Group of Six 2-pipce Suites 
$199.50 to $209.50

$1595°

WAYS 
TO BUY

1. Cash 3. Lay-a-way
2. Terms

3

9 ft. Refrigerator, Reg............$279.50
Less Trade-in A llow ance.......  70.00

Sale Price $2Q95o

V /2 ft. Refrigerator, Reg..........$249.50
Less Trade-in A llow ance.......  60.00

Sale Price $18950

No. 835

APEX WASHER, reg........ $114.95

Sale P r ic e .........  $8995

No. 1005P

APEX WASHER, reg.........$129.50

Sale P ric e ...........................$ 9 9 5 5
FREE—1 Sat Double Tubs

Check Our Liberal Trade-in Aljowance on All Refrigerators and Ranges as 
Space Does Not Permit Listing.

Your Choice of Philco, Crosley or Norge Refrigerators.
Maytag, Perfection, Norge, Magic Chef or Enterprise Gas Ranges.

At Savings Up to i

Clarendon Furniture Co.
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WIN'
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CORNERS

| into the influence peddlers in 
j Washington. The sad part of it is 
that much of the trouble is be
yond the reach of a law if we had 
one. It is in the attitude and*

I heart of so many folks from the 
lowest office to the highest, and 
the ones in office are not 'the 
only ones that are guilty. We, 
the man on the street are just as 
guilty as the one in office if we

Everyone should read the first 
article in the June Reader’s Di
gest; entitled “The Moral Threat 
To America” by Senator Ful- 
bright, Democrat from Arkansas, 
member of the committee looking

approach them with an offer to 
buy their influence. But what 
man among us has not heard 
someone say: “I knew the mayor 
in that town” or “I know the cop 
on that beat,” or “I voted for him 
for commissioner; surely he will 
do that for me.” If we will stop

and think we will know that this 
thing that we so many times 
“cuss” Washington for is being 
bom daily in the hearts of so 
many of us here at home. Any
way, don’t fail to read this im
partial article written by one 
that is in on the investigation of 
crime in our government and 
among our people.

Last week I saw one of my 
friends coming down the street;

should have received a box of 
candy from his Plow Co. Looks 
like I have been “Chiseled” out 
of something.

INSURANCE OF ALL KINDS—

ABSTRACTS OF TITLE

REAL ESTATE NOTARY PUBLIC

he had' a tooth pick in each cor
ner of his mouth and was chew
ing gum, fit to kill, and I knew 
he must be a new member far 
my Club. Sure enough it was, 
and I am sending a card and a 
lot of best wishes along to Carl 
Neely. Glad to have you.

CLARENDON ABSTRACT CO.
C. C. POWELL

Phone 11 Clarendon

ECONOMY and QUALITY
t

Are Items You Appreciate

Use Our Lockers To -

AVOID WASTE

PRESERVE QUALITY

LOWER YOUR COST OF LIVING

RAISE YOUR STANDARD OF LIVING 

We offer a Complete Processing

and Storage Service

Donley County Consumer 
Frozen Food Locker

Phone 1S2 Clarendon, Texu

Uncle Jay seemed to fail to 
appreciate the beautiful poem 
that I so poured my heart into 
about him last week. That’s 
gratitude for you. Anyhow, he 
threatened to write a sonnet 
about me and I will be looking 
forward to it, and will be glad to 
publish it in my column. Rather 
than being fussed at about it, a 
lot of my readers thought that I

I think most merchants have 
just about finished marking up 
their wares to the point that the 
OPS rolled the prices back. In 
most stores it dfeems that about 
7 out of 10 items were allowed 
to be marked up under the roll 
back. Of course this will not help 
the merchant for he will have to 
hire another clerk to keep up 
with all the red tape. It wouldn’t 
help the consumer if the odds 
were reversed because the roll 
back experts that will be em
ployed to enforce the order 
would eat up in taxes more than 
it would ever save.

You just have to hand it to the 
cattle men. On the whole they 
are fighters for what they think 
is right. We will have to admit 
that of the groups that have had 
their hands held out to Washing
ton for a handout they have ask
ed for the least. They have tried 
to fight their own battles and in 
the main have wanted the gov

ernment to leave them alone 
They have been willing to take 
the ups and downs along with 
the good. On the whole they are 
men that love to take a chance. 
They like to bid against each 
other for the cattle; feed them 
and care for them and try to 
bring back cattle that will out
sell their neighbor. Kill this spirit 
of sportsmanship and of “Trad
ing” and you go a long way in 
killing the production so needed 
i nthis trying time. Anyway, hats 
off to a group of folks with the 
courage of their convictions, and

Joe Goldston
OPTOMETRIST
Goldston Bldg. 

CLARENDON, TEXAS 
Phone 36

—  p a q x  e L E v a r
the “Stickability” to weather the 
storms and come out smiling and 
fighting for the things they think 
are right.

"Be good, get good, and do 
good. Do all the good you can; in 
all the ways you can; as often as 
you can; and as long as you 
can. ”—Spurgeon.

I find earth not gray, but rosy— 
Heaven not grim, but fair of hue. 
Do I stoop? X pluck a posy 
Do I stand and stare? All’s blue.

—Browning.

real love upon the world it is
beautiful. Boys and girls, friends; 
flowers, work to do, loved ones, 
and above all else a Creator whe 
loves us.

Don’t worry, Mary, pop doesn’t 
really give the bride away. If he 
did, none of the girls would ever 
get married.

Anyway, if we can look with -

L. P. (B ud) Moore
WATER WELL DRILLER

CLARENDON. TEXAS

Phone 292-W

My Family Enjoys Coffee Every Day- 
that’s why

I KNOW GOOD 
COFFEE, TOO!

‘More Pleasure Per Cup- 
More Cups Per Pound 

-truly America's Finer Coffee”
■St A  - s s

N O TIC E

NOTICE
For the next few weeks we will 
be in our shop on TUESDAYS— 
THURSDAYS & SATURDAYS 

ONLY

EANES
Radio Service
EDWIN EANES, Owner 

Located at Estlack Mach'y Co.
•HtmtiiininmimiiiiiwtmnmnminiiiimmiiimMtanmiinMmiuMimi

GORDON STEWART, D. O.
Physician & Surgeon 

X -r a y

General Practice
Office in Latson Bldg. 

Ground Floor
Office Phone 239 

Residence Phone 2S3

Beginning May 28th our shops will 
be closed every Monday during the 
summer months.

M ary’s Beauty Shop 

Tillie’s Beauty Shop

BORROW, 
AT

WHERE LOANS IN  ALL SIZES FOR ALL 
PURPOSES MAY BE OBTAINED

No m atter how much cash you need—$10 or 
$10,000—and no m atter for w hat purpose you need 
it—m eeting emergency, paying bills, or purchas
ing—it’ll pay you to have a private and confi
dential talk  w ith one of our friendly officers. O ur 
in terest rates are  low, our term s of repaym ent 
easy.

COMPLETE BANKING SERVICES FOR 
PERSONS IN EVERY WALK OF LIFE

D k. H. R. BECK
D E N T I S T
Goldston Bldg.

Clarendon, Texas Phone 46

Donley County 
State Bank

ATHLETES FOOT GERM 
HOW TO KILL IT.

IN ONE HOUR,
IF NOT PLEASED, your 40c 
back from any druggist. T-4-L 
is specially made for HIGH 
CONCENTRATION. Undiluted 
alcohol base gives great PENE 
TRATING power. Kills IMBED
DED germs on contact. NOW at 

Stocking's Drug Store 
Wilson's in Hedley

Member Federal Depoalt Insurance Corporatloa

ALWAYS BE CAREFUL DRIVING

NEVER BUY REAL ESTATE 
W ITHOUT AN ABSTRACT

%

Donley County A bstract Company
C. £. KILLOUGH 

Phone 44

3-Piece

BATHROOM

GROUP!

We now have every item  you m ight need for your bath 
room. Our special 3-piece G roup includes:

•  AMERICAN STANDARD CAST IRON TUB
•  Pop-up D rain 19 x 17 CAST IRON LAVATORY
•  SELF STANDING COMMODE • \

This set — Complete w ith fittings — Only

flow ern ifoalelt t A  i|oaTH| It ?
IHE days and weeks are slipping by 
—and what have you done about it?

traffic, or that it conquers hills with 
smooth and exultant momentum.

What have you done to find out how 
it feels to handle a high-powered and 
high-spirited ’51 Buick?
W e ’ll tell you this. In all the years that 
Buick has been building fine automo
biles, there’s never been the match for 
this one.
This is a car that likes to be compared 
—for power, for performance, for ease 
of control, for ride, and room, and 
comfort.
We can tell you its valve-in-head Fire
ball power sinks you back in the cush
ions at the touch of your toe.
We can tell you it’s nimble-footed in

We can tell you it hugs the road and 
holds the curves as if it were drawn by 
an invisible magnet.
We can tell you that it has big, soft coil 
springs on all four wheels—or that its 
gas mileage will put a smile on your 
face.
We can tell you that Dynaflow Drive*

will spoil you for any other type of 
power transmission.

B u t you’ll never know till you try for 
yourself what all this really means.

$175.00
W ESTERN AUTO ASSOCIATE 

STORE
Clyde L. Sm ith

East Side Square Memphis, Texas Phone 134

How about coming in for a sample? 
Once you’ve experienced all this for 
yourself, the modest price tags on Buick 
Specials, Supers or R oadmasters 
will look like a double bargain.
^S ta n d a rd  on R O A  DMA STEM, optional at extra ooet on other Series.

e subject to change without t

DYNAFLOW DRIYi* • FIREBALL POWER 
WHITE-GLOW INSTRUMENTS • DREAMUNE STYLING 

, 4-WHEEL COIL SPRINGING • DUAL VENTILATION 
r  PUSH-BAR FOREFRONT • TORQUE-TUBE DRIVE 

|» BODY BY FISHER
Whua better automobile, a n  built lU IC f will buUd them

Optional equipment, occeMorfei, state and local to r.t, If any, additional. Price, 
may vary llightly In adjoining communltie, due to shipping charge*.

All price, prefect to change without notice.

ANDERSON MOTOR COMPANY
BUICK SALES ft SERVICE

Planting Seed
Sweet Sudan

Regular Sudan

Red Top Cane

Combine Kaffir

All seed free of Johnson Grass

Bennett Implement Company
Phone 52

CLARENDON, TEXAS
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V  isit Our

ORCHIDS FOR
750 LADIES ^  U V re pr0Û  a peacock io present tta TH E GAS REFRIGERATOR

These Lovely Aloha 
Queen Orchids will 

Be Flown from 
Hawaii to be given

You are cordially invited to at
tend this special Open House, 
spotlighting the 1951 SERVEL 
Gas Refrigerator. We will be 
showing this 9tartlingly new re
frigerator in all sizes and models 
to suit every purse, every budget, 
every size kitchen. It is just part 
of Household Supply Company’s 
continuing effort to offer the 
finest and most modem appli
ances available.

MOTORLESS
SERVELt To the first 750 

Ladies to Enter 
Our Store Saturday

Door Prizes
FR E E SPECIAL SAVINGS

On Furniture & Appliances 

for this

Special Occasion

Wm, Rogers Silverware
Service for 6 in Case

$19.50 Floor Lamj>
Register at our open house Saturday*—No 
obligation to^buy and you do not have to 
be  present at the  draw ing to win one of 
these prises.

You are Welcome to Visit 
throughout our store.

Bill Todd Phone 8 J. G. McAnear

«


